
Impact Wrestling – September
6,  2012:  If  You  Build  It,
They Will Buy (Hopefully)
Impact  Wrestling
Date: September 6, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Taz

It’s the final night of the BFG Series and the final spots this Sunday
are up for grabs. Other than that, not a ton matters. I’m sure we’ll hear
more about the Aces and 8’s stuff from last week, but it’ll be minor to
say the least. Also we’ll probably get more of the card set up for Sunday
which is desperately needed at this point. Let’s get to it.

We get videos from everyone still in the running for the spots in the
Series.

Bound For Glory Series Leaderboard

James Storm 73

Samoa Joe 68

Rob Van Dam 55

Bully Ray 55

AJ Styles 50

Jeff Hardy 49

Kurt Angle 48

Mr. Anderson 47
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Christopher Daniels 33

Magnus 33

Robbie E 12

D’Angelo Dinero 7 (injured)

Bound For Glory Series: Samoa Joe vs. Jeff Hardy

I think Joe has clinched a spot already. Jeff tries to work on the arm to
start but gets shoved to the floor with ease. Joe follows out and rams
Jeff into the steps, but a charge misses and Jeff dives at him off the
steps with Poetry In Motion as we take a break. Back with Joe in control
again. Apparently Hardy has to win by pin or submission to make it to the
PPV and Joe needs a pin or submission to get the #1 spot and to be able
to pick his opponent.

Joe hits his corner enziguri and Jeff sells it like he’s dead as always.
That gets two so Joe pounds him down again but still only gets two. The
fat man is getting frustrated and here comes Jeff’s comeback. He fires
off some clotheslines and the mule kick as Joe can’t keep up with the
speed all of a sudden. Jeff hits the legdrop between Joe’s legs and a low
dropkick for two.

A jawbreaker looks to set up the Swanton but Joe gets up before it’s
launched. Twist of Fate is countered into the Clutch but Jeff rams him
into the buckle. The Whisper in the Wind hits Joe’s arm and there’s the
Twisting Stunner into an arm trap headlock which gets the tap out for
Hardy at 12:00.

Rating: B-. Another good match in the Series here although the ending
wasn’t great. I think they were going with the shoulder injury from last
week with Joe but they barely mentioned it so it was hard to remember.
Good stuff here though and they’re both at the PPV anyway so it’s not
like it matters much. I’m digging the end of the Series for one reason:



the matches matter. That makes it so much better.

We recap Aces and 8’s attacking Aries lately.

Aries runs into Hogan in the back and is told the small guy that attacked
him last week is here tonight. Aries has permission to do whatever he
needs to take him out which pleases the champ.

Joe has something to say post match but Magnus interrupts him. Magnus
says that as a team they were good but it was Joe’s fault they broke up.
Magnus forgives Joe for it though and wishes him the best. He walks away
and then jumps Joe from behind.

The candidates to face Daniels/Kaz are in the back for the begging to
Hogan portion of our show. We have the Rob’s, Chavo/Hernandez and
Gunner/Kid Kash. This is your tag team division in TNA people. After they
bicker, AJ comes in and says he deserves a shot. Well he deserves them
more than Kash/Gunner who already got beat by Chavo/Hernandez. Hogan
eliminates AJ immediately. Ok then.

Brooke Hogan makes Tara vs. Tessmacher for the PPV. Brooke still can’t
act at all. Gail comes in to yell at Brooke and we get Tara vs. Gail
later.

Gail Kim vs. Tara

Well that was quick. Gail takes over to start with her usual kicks and a
running shoulder to the ribs in the corner for two. Tara gets a quick
sunset flip for two but Gail kicks her down again. A powerslam puts Kim
down for no cover but a floatover suplex gets two for Tara. Gail tries to
go up but gets caught in the Widow’s Peak off the top for the pin at
3:38.

Rating: C-. It’s absolutely mind blowing how much better this was than



anything the Divas have done in months if not over a year. These chicks
know how to wrestle a coherent match without looking like they’re going
through a memorized script. They look natural is what I mean, and that’s
the most important thing they can do.

We recap Joey Ryan’s Gut Check and attack of Snow.

Here’s Al Snow to call out Joey Ryan. Ryan happens to be here and gets in
the ring. Snow says give him a mic then tells Ryan to shut up. Ryan has
to go through Gut Check again but without judges. Joey says he has
nothing to prove as Snow take his jacket off. Ryan finally accepts it but
he has to fight Snow to get his contract. Joey says no one wants to see
Snow in spandex anymore. Snow slaps Ryan down and Joey bails.

Bully Ray goes to see Joseph Park to ask what Park has found out about
Aces and 8’s. Park can’t say because Sting and Hogan are the ones that
hired him. Ray says be careful and that’s it.

A security guard puts a guy in a chair and leaves. Aries comes in and I
think this is the guy that hit Aries last week. Aries says the guy better
talk soon or else.

Back to Hogan’s office and Gunner/Kash are eliminated. Thank goodness.

Bound For Glory Series: Rob Van Dam vs. Bully Ray

Basically it’s winner gets in and loser is out. Ray takes over to start
but they’re going very slowly so as not to make any mistakes. Van Dam
starts speeding things up and fires off some kicks for two. Ray heads to
the floor so Rob hits a big flip dive to take both guys down. Back in and
Rob goes up, only to get crotched. Ray tries to pull him down but Van
Dam’s leg gets caught in the ropes. Ray pounds away on it for a bit and
it’s off to a a leg lock.



The Bully and Hebner get in an argument, allowing Van Dam to hit a shot
out of the corner to take over. He pounds Ray in the head and
clotheslines him down a few times before hitting the step over spinwheel
kick. Rolling Thunder hits for two and a monkey flip out of the corner
puts Ray down. Van Dam tries a kick off the middle rope but Ray avoids it
and kicks Rob’s head off for two. A Vader Bomb misses and now Van Dam
hits the kick he missed a few seconds ago. Van Dam goes up but dives into
the Bubba Cutter for the pin at 8:54. Why would Rob dive with Ray already
on his feet?

Rating: C+. Pretty good match here as Ray continues to be solid in the
ring most of the time. More than anything else, this was a clean win. Rob
isn’t going to lose his reaction from the crowd and Ray isn’t going to be
pushed into being a face because of it. He won a match clean and there’s
nothing wrong with that. Pay attention WWE.

The four in the Series on Sunday are Storm, Joe, Hardy and Ray.

Back to the interrogation. The guy is named Mike and he’s a freelance
grip from New York. Aries wants to know what the boss wants with Aries
and the title. He pulls out a pair of pliers and threatens to take Mike’s
teeth out but Hogan comes in to stop it. Hogan goes after the guy but
gets a call, apparently from Aces and 8’s. They want Mike back but Hogan
wants the arm breaker one on one with Austin in a trade later. Aries gets
the arm breaker on Sunday in exchange for Mike.

Here’s Storm to announce who he faces at the PPV. Storm talks about how
he lost at Lockdown and went home but his friends thought something was
missing. Then he came back here and beat Crimson before entering the BFG
Series. Now he’s on top of that and he has three potential opponents. He
asks the three of them to come out and gets his wish all at once. Storm
talks about Hardy and Joe before picking Ray. Ray comes to the ring and
Storm says he’s getting even for last year when Ray eliminated him.

Rob is in the back with Christy when Magnus comes up and says he thinks



Rob isn’t who he used to be. Rob pops him in the jaw and they brawl a
bit.

Tag Titles: Christopher Daniels/Kazarian vs. ???/???

It’s Chavo/Hernandez of course. The champions are run out of the ring
very quickly and the challengers take over to start. Hernandez and
Daniels start and it’s quickly off to Chavo with a slingshot hilo ala
Eddie. Back to Hernandez for a bearhug into a belly to belly suplex.
Daniels gets in just enough offense on Chavo to tag in Kaz but a hip toss
stops him as well. The challengers are tagging in and out very fast.
Apparently their name is Tex Mex. Why not I guess.

Daniels comes back in for a few seconds and gets beaten up as well so
it’s back to Kaz who gets caught in the over the shoulder backbreaker.
Hernandez does the delayed vertical while Chavo hits the Three Amigos on
Daniels at the same time. That was pretty awesome. The champs are reeling
and we take a break. Back with Daniels beating on Chavo before tagging in
Kaz again. A running flip neckbreaker puts Chavo down and it’s back to
Daniels who throws him to the floor.

Kaz hooks a double chickenwing but Chavo fights out of it and rolls into
the corner to tag Hernandez. There’s the slingshot shoulder and he runs
over both champions with ax handles. He and Sheamus have a few
similarities in the ring. Hernandez badly screws up an Alpha Bomb and
heads up. Chavo hurricanranas his own partner onto Kaz for two as Daniels
makes the save.

Chavo dives onto Kaz on the floor as Daniels hits a palm strike to
Hernandez. Daniels heads to the floor and Hernandez hits a HUGE dive to
take both of them out. Kaz gets splashed in the corner and Daniels brings
in a title belt. Hernandez picks up Kaz for something but a belt shot to
the ribs lets Kaz roll up SuperMex for the pin at 14:47.

Rating: B. Good stuff here for a match with all of 20 seconds of notice.



Daniels and Kaz are better on the mic than they are in the ring which
says a lot given how good they are in the ring. I wasn’t expecting much
coming into this and they surprised me which is always something fun to
see.

Hulk comes out immediately and makes the tag champs vs. Angle/Styles for
Sunday.

We run down the card for the PPV. Ion defends against Dutt, RVD vs.
Magnus, the Knockouts, the tag titles, the Knockouts and the BFG stuff.

Here’s Aries with Mike to make the deal. He talks about wanting to fight
the guy who broke his arm on Sunday but gets impatient. Instead of making
the deal, he’s just going to beat Mike until Mike talks. Mike says he’ll
talk but a big guy from Aces and 8’s comes out to save him. The big guy
knocks Mike out cold before he can talk and brawls with Aries to end the
show.

Overall Rating: B. Another good show here as they managed to build most
of a card for Sunday while still building up angles at the same time.
Getting Aces and 8’s in the ring on Sunday was the next step they had to
take eventually and it not being for the title is fine. Given that
there’s nothing on the line on Sunday in that match and I still want to
see it is a good sign. I’m impressed by how well they did things tonight
and that’s a good sign.

Results
Jeff Hardy b. Samoa Joe – Arm trap headlock

Tara b. Gail Kim – Widow’s Peak

Bully Ray b. Rob Van Dam – Bubba Cutter

Christopher Daniels/Kazarian b. Hernandez/Chavo Guerrero – Rollup after a
belt shot to Hernandez



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Impact Wrestling – August 16,
2012: It Wasn’t Him
Impact  Wrestling
Date: August 16, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

We’re past Hardcore Justice and for the most part things are the same.
Aries is the world champion still and Roode has no rematch. The BFG
Series is starting to wrap up with the finals being at the next PPV in
the form of No Surrender. Tonight we have at least two BFG Series matches
as most of the guys don’t have many matches left. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of the end of the show last week with Aces and 8’s
not attacking Ray. No mention of the PPV is made at all.

Here’s Aries to open the show. He spells and defines the word fluke which
he says he’s proven wrong. The doubters can go fluk (I spelled that
right) themselves because he’s now the face of this company. No one is
going to tell him what to do or think and this company isn’t going to be
held hostages. Aces and 8’s has always been near the world title but he’s
going into BFG and keeping the title he walks in with.

This brings out Jeff Hardy who is limping. Jeff, who looks like a tire
ran over his face, says he’ll win the Series. Hardy calls out Aces and
8’s but gets Bully Ray instead. He calls Hardy stupid and says Storm is
behind Aces and 8’s. Ray references Matt Hardy but he didn’t realize Jeff
was that stupid. He talks about how Hardy had Storm in trouble when Aces
and 8’s came back. Ray got lucky and won the match, meaning he beat Jeff
Hardy and that he’s going to BFG to win the title.
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Aries disagrees and talks to Ray’s calves because that’s where the brains
are. He says Ray isn’t going to win the title because Aries will be
waiting at BFG. Aries suggests Ray is behind Aces and 8’s and the group
pops up on the screen. The leader says they’re all about I think luck and
commitment. He references Ray getting lucky at the PPV and says sometimes
you get lucky and sometimes you get the Dead Man’s Hand. Tonight they’re
going to make a big impact. Ray says it’s right in front of Aries’ and
Hardy’s face and we cut to commercial in mid sentence. It’s very annoying
when they do that.

Back with recaps of the three BFG Series matches on Sunday.

Bound For Glory Series Leaderboard

James Storm 66

Rob Van Dam 55

Samoa Joe 56

Kurt Angle 48

Bully Ray 48

Mr. Anderson 40

AJ Styles 36

Jeff Hardy 35

Christopher Daniels 33

Magnus 28

D’Angelo Dinero 7

Robbie E 5

Magnus talks about how he’s ready for Joe because he knows him better
than anyone.

Bound For Glory Series: Samoa Joe vs. Magnus



Joe has three matches left and we’re not told how many the Brit has left.
Joe quickly takes Magnus down but misses a backsplash. Magnus misses an
elbow but ducks a kick. The idea is that they know each other so well
that they keep countering each other. Joe can’t hook a Crossface so
Magnus heads to the floor.

A HARD forearm puts Magnus down but he comes back with a kind of scoop
brainbuster (think the Snow Plow but starting in a slam position instead
of a suplex) for two. Joe takes him into the corner and kicks him in the
head but can’t hit the MuscleBuster. Magnus’ middle rope elbow misses and
he charges into the release Rock Bottom. The Clutch is escaped but Joe
hooks an ugly looking La Majistral for the pin at 3:23.

Rating: C+. I was digging the idea here and Joe goes to second place
again with the win. Magnus is fine in the jobber roll in the competition
despite having a lot of points of his own. He needs something to do after
the competition so hopefully he gets a feud soon. The match was short but
they packed a lot into it which is a good idea.

Post match Magnus hits Joe with a chair but it seems to annoy him instead
of hurt him.

Madison is summoned to the ring by Brooke Hogan.

Here’s Madison, the new Knockouts Champion, to the ring. With no Brooke
here, Madison says we’re going to party tonight. She says there’s a
strong referee behind every great woman, so here’s Earl Hebner. Here’s
Brooke who says Madison has some shady stuff going on. Earl isn’t going
to referee anymore Knockouts matches. Tessmacher gets her rematch tonight
and there’s a female guest referee for later.

Madison yells and says this is typical Hogan, as in she’ll talk about
everything but is no action. Brooke charges (well as fast as you can in a
dress that short) but Madison runs. Aces and 8’s pop up behind Brooke but
the locker room empties out to chase them off. Storm comes in behind them
after Aces and 8’s are out and we take another abrupt break.

Post break Sting, Angle, Aries and Hardy are in the ring with Sting going
on a rant against Aces and 8’s. Next week on Open Fight Night, it’s on at



the top of the show.

Kaz and Daniels are apparently in the new issue of Amazing Spider-Man.
Kaz says that the Phenomenal Fetus won’t be Amazing. I have to pause for
a second to appreciate how awesome of a line that was. Anyway AJ pops up
and says if he loses to Daniels tonight, he’ll accept being the father.
If he wins though, there’s a paternity test. Kaz: “HE’S GOING MAURY
POVITCH ON US!”

Bound For Glory Series: AJ Styles vs. Christopher Daniels

Kaz is ejected before the match. They quickly head to the floor and back
inside, Daniels tries a rollup with feet on the ropes but gets caught. AJ
punches him down and then sends him into a few corners to take over.
Styles beats Daniels up for a bit, hitting a BIG backdrop to make Daniels
beg off. A clothesline puts Daniels down for two.

We take a break and come back with AJ escaping a headlock and hitting the
drop down/kick for two. AJ puts Daniels in a bridging Indian Deathlock
and then off to a half crab. Back to the Deathlock but Daniels bites the
fingers to get out of it. That’s a smart move if nothing else. Styles
gets hot shotted and Daniels hits kind of a clothesline to the back of
his head for two. A back suplex gets two as well. Daniels hits a kind of
Eye of the Hurricane for two before trying again with his feet on the
ropes.

Styles is thrown to the floor as we’re getting close to a time limit
here. Daniels knocks him into the barricade in an attempt at getting a
countout but AJ comes back in with a sunset flip but he can’t roll
through it into the Clash. Daniels tries a standing Koji Clutch and AJ is
in trouble. It breaks down into a regular Clutch but Daniels lets it go
for some reason. A suplex gets two and we have two minutes left. Daniels
pounds away in the corner but AJ comes out with a running layout
powerbomb.

Both guys are down but AJ gets up first, hitting the springboard forearm.
A gutbuster and clothesline get two as we have less than thirty seconds.
AJ neckbreakers him down but Daniels gets his foot on the rope. No
mention has been made yet of the time limit as they slug it out. AJ is



sent to the floor as we pass fifteen minutes. They trade places and AJ
hits his flip dive over the top to the floor to take Daniels out. AJ gets
back in as Kaz comes to ringside. They try the Ultimate Warrior at Mania
5 ending and it works, but the referee sees Kaz and waves it off. AJ
Pele’s Daniels for the pin at 16:58.

Rating: B-. This was one of their better matches but the time limit thing
bugs me. I know that it’s something petty and stupid, but if you say the
match is going to last fifteen minutes, then have it last fifteen
minutes. The ending was fine as the Pele is good for a secondary finisher
for Styles. Good match here.

Hulk is on the phone and says he’ll be here next week because if we don’t
fight, they die. They’re going old school next week.

Hardy confronts Storm about Aces and 8’s. Storm says he’ll be there to
fight next week and he’ll be at ringside for the main event too.

Here’s Roode to discuss the main event from Sunday. He talks about how he
underestimated Aries but there were some shenanigans that cost him the
belt. Roode says he should be world champion but due to people like
Aries, the referees, Sting and the fans here, he isn’t. Now he’s faced
with the question of “what now”. Roode stutters a bit before dropping the
mic and walking away.

Next week’s Gut Check guy talks about his brother getting him into
wrestling and then getting shot and killed. His name is never given here
so I have no idea what to call him.

Knockouts Title: Madison Rayne vs. Miss Tessmacher

The guest referee is Taryn Terrell, more famous as Tiffany in WWE. The
best part: Brooke kneels down for no apparent reason as Tiffany is coming
out and falls down. Madison chokes a lot so Tiffany yells at her.
Tessmacher gets thrown around but grabs a rollup for two. She misses a
charges in the corner and gets rolled up herself but Madison’s tights
grabbing is caught. Tiffany and Madison argue a bit more until Tessmacher
grabs Madison and hits her release mat slam from behind for the pin and
the title at 3:55. What in the world was the point in changing the title



in the first place?

Rating: D. The match was mainly Tiffany and Madison arguing so the match
didn’t do anything. What in the world was the point of this? They
mentioned Tiffany being in the new movie The Campaign but it was
mentioned so quickly that a lot of people probably didn’t hear it. This
was nothing at all and didn’t do anything for anyone.

Aces and 8’s say they’ll be here next week when the clock strikes 8. They
have more business tonight though.

Bound For Glory Series: Jeff Hardy vs. Bully Ray

Before anything of note happens, here’s Storm. Ray goes to the floor and
shoves him but Jeff hits a baseball slide to take ray out before anything
can happen. We take a break and come back with Ray getting two off
something we didn’t see. An elbow drop gets two for Ray and it’s off to a
chinlock. An overhead suplex gets two for Ray but he misses a splash.

Hardy makes his comeback and hits the legdrop between the legs for two
before walking into a side slam for two for Ray. Bully Bomb is broken up
and Jeff hits the slingshot dropkick in the corner. The Swanton only gets
two and Ray heads to the floor. Hardy dives over the top but hits Storm
by mistake. Back in and Hardy hits the Whisper in the Wind to put both
guys down. Aces and 8’s run in but Sting and Angle make the save before
any contact is made. Twisting Stunner gets the pin for Hardy at 10:50.

Rating: C+. This is one of those pairings that is hard to screw up due to
the familiarity these two have with each other. Hardy is near the top
four now but I don’t think he’s quite in it. Ray looked ifne after the
possible arm injury from Sunday which is a good thing. Aces and 8’s
didn’t mean much here but I think that was the point.

Post match Ray hits Hardy and then yells at Storm, drawing the Cowboy in.
Storm superkicks Hardy by mistake and here are Aces and 8’s again. They
applaud Storm before taking his head off. Storm gets beaten down as we go
off the air.

Overall Rating: C. This was really a placeholder until next week with the



big showdown with Aces and 8’s. The more I think about it, the more it
looks like Hogan is a candidate. We never saw him get beaten down, the
group never attacked Brooke when they had the chance, he’s coming back
right in time for the big fight, and he could be jealous of Sting for the
attention he got at Slammiversary. There are a lot of candidates for who
the boss could be and the more I hear of them, the more I don’t like. The
show overall was decent tonight but it felt like it was a building show
for next week, which is ok.

Results

Samoa Joe b. Magnus – La Majistral

AJ Styles b. Christopher Daniels – Pele

Miss Tessmacher b. Madison Rayne – Tess Shocker

Jeff Hardy b. Bully Ray – Twist of Fate

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Impact Wrestling – August 9,
2012: Who Said The Hot Streak
Was Over?
Impact  Wrestling
Date: August 9, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Taz

It’s the go home show for hardcore Justice and most of the card is set.
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Last week we had three fatal fourways added which is a pretty quick way
of stacking the card. Other than that we’ll get more of a build to Roode
vs. Aries, but more interestingly we’ll get more on Aces and 8’s. Another
interesting thing is that there’s a chance D-Von won’t be re-signing with
the company, so the TV Title may be in danger. Let’s get to it.

Recap to start in the overly dramatic fashion.

Here’s Bully Ray to open the show. He has his Twitter machine but wants
to talk about Joseph Park. If there’s enough evidence against someone,
they must be guilty. All of the evidence points to James Storm being
guilty about being behind Aces and 8’s. Tonight Ray is going to beat up
Storm and then he’ll do it again on Sunday in the tables match.

Cue Storm in street clothes. Storm says he’s sick and tired of a lot of
things, but the top one of them is that he’s tired of being sick and
tired. He says again that he had nothing to do with the attacks because
he wants to win the BFG Series and winning back the world title. Storm
draws a line in the ring and says Ray has a count of three before Storm
punches his way across that line. Ray turns his hat around and says start
counting. At three Ray backs off and bails. Storm says anyone can cross
the line and fight him tonight.

Cue Aces and 8’s on the screen. Their voices are distorted and it’s hard
to understand them. The one that talks says that Sting has invited them
here tonight but they’re going to do it on their own terms. The guy
talking had the word “prospect” on his jacket. Ray says I TOLD YOU SO and
we abruptly cut to commercial.

Pope says he’ll win on Sunday.

Bound For Glory Series Leaderboard:

James Storm 66



Samoa Joe 53

Kurt Angle 41

Mr. Anderson 40

Jeff Hardy 35

Christopher Daniels 33

Rob Van Dam 28

Magnus 21

Bully Ray 21

AJ Styles 16

D’Angelo Dinero 7

Robbie E 5

Bound For Glory Series: Rob Van Dam vs. Magnus

This should be good. Magnus takes over to start and knocks Van Dam to the
floor. Back inside and Van Dam gets in a kick to take Magnus down. More
kicks take the Brit down again and the Five Star gets the clean pin at
3:22.

Rating: C. My goodness there wasn’t much in this. Still though it’s nice
to see a clean win like this for a change as compared to all of the
screwy ones you usually get on wrestling TV. Magnus has a great look but
he can’t quite get a push rolling. Giving him matches against these
eleven guys isn’t a bad thing at all though and will only help him.

Roode says the contract signing tonight might not happen because of some
language in the paperwork.



Time for the Clair portion of our show this evening. Ok maybe just a
recap.

Tag Titles: D-Von/Garrett Bischoff vs. Kazarian/Christopher Daniels

D-Von and Kaz start things off and the (tag) champ is taken down by a
back elbow. Off to Garrett who hiptosses Daniels down and hits a
clothesline for two. Back to the TV champ who uses his usual stuff to
take over. Soon all is right with the world again as Garrett gets beaten
down by both guys, including a sweet standing stomp to the chest off the
top by Daniels. Hot tag brings in D-Von who cleans house. Rock Bottom
gets two on Kaz and there’s the spinebuster to Daniels, but he isn’t
legal. While the referee is putting him out, Kaz hits D-Von with a belt
for the pin at 4:08.

Rating: C. Garrett Bischoff is still not a champion, meaning there is
still hope for the world. This was just a quick match for the champs
which is fine. They’ve had the titles for like a month now and I don’t
remember them defending the things. A quick defense like this is fine as
it keeps them looking a bit more legit. Also Garrett being attacked is
always a good thing.

We recap Brooke being threatened last week.

Sting is in the back and calls out Aces and 8’s again. Brooke isn’t here
tonight apparently.

People in the four ways talk about how they need to win.

Robbie E gets promo time. Ok then. He says he’s got five points at the
moment and then he’s going to get 20 more on Sunday. Robbie plans to put
Jeff Hardy through the table to get the extra points because that’s who
he got the five from in the first place. We get a clip of that win which
was by countout. Rob lists off five reasons why he’s better than Hardy



but only gets through the first one (he wears pink sweaters) before Jeff
cuts him off. Jeff cleans house but Robbie T makes the save and
powerbombs Jeff through the table.

AJ says he doesn’t remember having sex with Clair, nor does he drink, so
he doesn’t know what’s going on.

Joe comes out to commentary and rants about how he’ll win on Sunday.

Bound For Glory Series: AJ Styles vs. Kurt Angle

AJ goes behind him to start but gets elbowed in the face. We get the
signature drop down/kick sequence from AJ to send Kurt to the floor
followed by a big slingshot dive onto Angle. We take a break and come
back with AJ getting rammed into the corner before getting his boot up to
the face of a charging Angle. Kurt will have none of that and snaps off
an overhead belly to belly to take over again.

Kurt hooks a chinlock followed by a tilt-a-whirl backbreaker to a
charging AJ, getting two. Back to yon chinlock while Clair is cheering
for Styles. She never was a stable person for the most part. AJ gets back
up and they clothesline each other down. Apparently AJ has only been in
five matches in the Series so far which is why he doesn’t have that many
points.

AJ starts a comeback and he hits the FU into a backbreaker for two.
Styles tries a springboard but misses and it’s time to roll some Germans.
The big one at the end gets two and Angle is frustrated. The Pele out of
nowhere gets two as does the Angle Slam. The ankle lock is quickly
countered and AJ tries some Germans, only to be quickly countered into
the ankle lock again.

That gets broken again and there’s the springboard foearm for two. AJ
hits the Clash….for two. I don’t think I’ve ever seen that kicked out of



before. Styles goes up but Kurt runs the ropes and hits the belly to
belly off the top. THAT gets two so Kurt goes up for the moonsault. Say
it with me: it misses. AJ busts out the springboard 450 but it hits
knees. Another Angle Slam finally gets the pin at 12:45.

Rating: B. This is another of those pairings that falls under the
category of almost impossible to screw up. I don’t ever recall these two
not tearing the house down and they did it again here. With guys like
these there’s no point in using basic stuff so just having them bust out
signature move after signature move is fine. Good stuff here.

As AJ is leaving Clair shouts encouragement to him. He looks at her and
he keeps walking.

Aces and 8’s says a lot of people have gotten the Dead Man’s Hand and the
next target is revealed tonight.

Anderson goes up to Storm in the back and says he thinks Storm is behind
Aces and 8’s. Storm says it’s not him and Anderson says if Storm is lying
and Anderson gets attacked, he’ll be coming for the Cowboy.

Austin Aries says the contract will work out tonight.

Gail Kim vs. Miss Tessmacher

Gail tries to jump Tessmacher during the entrance but the champ (this is
non-title) avoids the charge. Back inside Gail kicks Tessmacher down and
hits a gutbuster for two. After more of the beating it’s off to a
bodyscissors by Kim. Tessmacher makes her comeback with some clotheslines
and a dropkick followed by another clothesline out of the corner. There’s
a Stinkface followed by the belly to back mat slam for the pin for
Tessmacher at 3:42.

Rating: C. This wasn’t bad and for the Knockouts this was one of their



best matches in a long time. At the end of the day, Gail may be good in
the ring but I don’t think anyone cares about her at all. Apparently
Tessmacher’s move is call the Tess Shot. That’s certainly better than
whatever name I can come up with most of the time.

Post match here’s Madison who kisses Earl Hebner, freaking Tessmacher
out.

Joseph Part talks about contract signings.

Video on Kenny King.

Here’s Sting to address Aces and 8’s. Actually he’s here for the Roode
and Aries signing but he says Aces and 8’s can come out if they’d like.
We get the champ and the challenger Roode doesn’t like the contract
because it says that if he loses on Sunday, he doesn’t get another shot
while Aries has the belt. Roode goes on a rant against Sting, saying that
Sting has had it in for Roode since he won the title.

Aries cuts him off and says enough whining. He says that for someone so
convinced that Aries’ win was a fluke, Roode is awfully worried about a
rematch clause. Aries says he has Roode’s number and if there’s a clause
that’s holding him back, forget the contract. Aries says that if Roode
wins on Sunday, he’ll give up his rematch clause, so it’s winner take all
and no rematches period. Roode finally shakes on it and we have a deal.
They get rady to brawl but Roode sticks his hand out again. Aries shakes
it but gets water thrown in his face. Roode bails before the champ can
kill him.

Chavo/Hernandez/Gunner/Kash talk about the tag match on Sunday.

We run down the PPV card.

Bound For Glory Series: Bully Ray vs. James Storm



Ray says he isn’t going to let anyone jump him so he hides in the ropes a
lot. They fight over arm control before Ray sends him to the floor. We
take a break and come back with Ray missing an elbow drop. Ray works on
the leg a bit but goes back to punches to the face instead. Why try to be
fancy I guess. A splash misses though and Storm starts his comeback. He
gets sent to the apron and hits an enziguri to Ray’s head but walks into
a Rock Bottom for two back in the ring.

Storm elbows him in the face and hits a top rope cross body for two.
Storm goes up again and knocks off a Ray superplex attempt but a top rope
elbow misses. Bubba Bomb gets two but the backsplash off the middle rope
misses for Ray. Codebreaker (didn’t Storm have a name for that?) looks to
set up the Last Call but Ray avoids it. Instead Storm rolls him up for
two but walks into the Cutter for the pin at 10:49.

Rating: C+. Now that’s a bit of a surprise. At the end of the day though,
you have to have Storm lose once in awhile because he’s way ahead in the
standings so it’s not like it matters that much anyway. Ray picking up a
clean win like that is a good thing too as he doesn’t get that many of
them and needs to be kept strong. Decent main event here.

Ray screams WHERE ARE THEY and gets his chain but no one comes out for
the second week in a row. Instead Aces and 8’s pop up on screen and say
Ray is going to see a lot more of them on Sunday. Ray panics to end the
show.

Overall Rating: B+. I really liked tonight’s show. Everything seemed like
it had a point and we got some solid wrestling on top of that. The Aces
and 8’s stuff and the Clair story are likely going to die in the desert
at BFG which is ok, but I wouldn’t mind if they had some more interesting
stuff to carry us out there. Hardcore Justice is all set up and I really
like the idea of the three fourway matches on Sunday each having a
different gimmick as four straight matches would get dull. This was a
really good show and I was digging it the whole time.



Results

Rob Van Dam b. Magnus – Five Star Frog Splash

Kazarian/Christopher Daniels b. D-Von/Garrett Bischoff – Kazarian pinned
D-Von after hitting him with a title belt

Kurt Angle b. AJ Styles – Angle Slam

Miss Tessmacher b. Gail Kim – Tess Shot

Bully Ray b. James Storm – Bully Cutter

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Impact Wrestling – July 26,
2012:  Who’s  Holding  The
Cards?
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 26, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Taz

After last week’s Aces and 8’s show, it should be interesting to see what
the retaliation is tonight. We’ll have a ton of BFG Series matches I’m
sure, plus some other stuff if they have time. That’s the one issue with
the Series: it takes up SO much time on every show that there isn’t much
room for anything else. The good thing is that the matches aren’t bad so
it’s not like it’s torture. Let’s get to it.

We open with the usual recap from last week.
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Tonight it’s Storm vs. Styles and Ray vs. Angle. Also Chavo debuts.

Here’s Sting to open things up. Dixie has named him the interim GM until
Hogan is back, so his first act is to call out Aces and 8’s, even though
he’s alone. Instead he gets Aries, who says if Aces and 8’s jumps anyone,
he’ll jump on them. Here’s Angle who was beaten down last week by Aces
and 8’s as well. He says they tried to cost him a world title shot so he
wants them too.

Now cue Roode who says he isn’t here with them but he’s here announce
that he knows who is behind Aces and 8’s. The mic goes out so Angle gives
Roode his own mic. It’s someone who has been in the world title picture
for a year and is jealous of both Roode and Angle: the Cowboy James
Storm. Storm charges out and jumps Roode. Tehy brawl into the ring while
the other three guys let it go. Angle finally breaks it up and Roode
leaves. Roode says the truth hurts and we go to a break.

People talk about Chavo debuting tonight.

Post break Roode yells about it being Storm. He takes his bags and leaves
as Jason Hervey is apparently the interviewer.

Madison Rayne/Gail Kim vs. Mickie James/Tara

It’s been too long since Mickie has been on my TV. Next week these four
are in a fourway for the #1 contender shot. Tara and Gail start with a
fight over arm control. Off to Mickie for a low dropkick that gets two.
There’s the Thesz Press to Gail and it’s off to Madison who looks GREAT
in that blue number.

Madison does little of note and it’s off to Tara to clean house. She hits
the spinning side slam for two and it’s off to Mickie. The good chicks
hit a cool double rolling mat slam into a double half crab. Gail tries a
double dropkick and gets caught in the same hold. Madison is with Earl
Hebner though and Mickie rolls Madison up for the pin at 3:51. But
Madison gets the win instead. Yep this is the angle they’re giving the
Knockouts now. They made a point to show that Mickie’s shoulder was off
the mat.



Rating: D+. The ending makes me hate this division all over again. Why in
the world would we want to see Earl Hebner get a storyline? BECAUSE IT’S
WACKY!!! These four have a fourway next week and I’d bet the ending is
going to be the same thing. For the life of me I don’t get who thinks
this is a good idea.

Sting tells Aries to make some cuts to the X-Division. You know, right
after they were introduced a few weeks ago.

Sam Shaw says he loves this business.

More people talk about Chavo. Ray: “Didn’t I tell you never to bother me
when I’m on my Twitter machine?”

Gut Check: Sam Shaw vs. Douglas Williams

Shaw is a smaller guy and a high flier. There are people with signs that
say 87, which means Joey Ryan. Shaw controls the early stuff here but
there’s a camera on the crowd so you know something is coming. Shaw hits
an Orton backbreaker and goes up top. Some people come out as Shaw is
slammed off the top rope. Here’s Ryan who hits security and runs.
Apparently he hit Snow. Williams kills Shaw with a clothesline and pounds
away before hitting Rolling Chaos for the pin at 2:38. Ryan was the
bigger focus here but Shaw looked better than any Gut Check guy so far as
far as almost winning. The judging is tonight.

Aries is with the X guys and they all do the reality show stuff, saying
they should get the X Title shot. Ion comes in and brags a bit before
leaving. Aries cuts Rashad Cameron. I think this is just about who gets
the title match and that these guys aren’t fired or anything like that.
We have King, Darsow and Dutt left as contenders.

More Chavo stuff. This is some of the biggest hype I’ve seen in a long
time.

Here’s Chavo in a suit. He says he’s humbled to be here because the
Guerrero Family has conquered everything. They’ve been champions
everywhere they’ve been except for here in TNA. He says timing is
everything and people need to remember this time and date. It’s Guerrero



Time. Good debut speech.

Chavo wraps it up but Kid Kash and Gunner come out. Kash lists off all of
Chavo’s family members who have been wrestlers. He wants to know where
Chavo’s uncle Hector is and suggests that Hector is too drunk. Chavo
jumps them and gets beaten down until Hernandez makes the save.

Angle asks Storm if he’s involved with Aces and 8’s. Storm says he
doesn’t because if he had a problem with someone, he’d take it up with
them. Storm says he has their backs tonight if Aces and 8’s attack. Angle
leaves and Storm has a look on his face that says…nothing of note
actually.

The Gut Check judges talk in the back and Snow is ticked off about Ryan.

We get a recap of last week’s AJ/Clair/Daniels drama.

Bound For Glory Series Standings:

Samoa Joe 47

James Storm 43

Mr. Anderson 30

Jeff Hardy 28

Kurt Angle 27

Christopher Daniels 26

Rob Van Dam 21

Magnus 14

AJ Styles 14

D’Angel Dinero 7

Bully Ray 7

Robbie E 5



Bound For Glory Series: AJ Styles vs. James Storm

Feeling out process to start as Clair is watching from the crowd. Storm
gets control with the form of a chinlock and a kind of mat slam for one.
A backdrop sets up another chinlock but AJ pops up again. The drop
down/kick gets two and AJ sends Storm face first into the buckle. A
suplex puts Storm down and it’s back to the chinlock. Storm makes his
comeback with some clotheslines and a forearm for two. Another suplex
gets two for Storm.

AJ sends him into the corner but misses a splash/forearm. Storm puts him
on the top rope with AJ’s back to the ring. Styles tries to escape but
gets caught in the Eye of the Storm for two. Storm goes to the middle
rope but his tornado DDT is countered into a release northern lights
suplex into the corner for two. Springboard forearm gets two. Styles
Clash is countered into an Alabama Slam for two. Storm rams Styles’ face
into the apron for another two. AJ kicks him in the head out of nowhere
and hits the Pele….and here are Aces and 8’s for the beatdown at about
11:00. They didn’t touch Storm.

Rating: B-. This was getting good at the end and I’m assuming it was a DQ
win for Styles as he was the one that they hit first. At the end of the
day, sometimes the best idea is just to have two guys that are talented
go out there for awhile and do big moves and near falls to each other.
This worked well as you were wondering who was going to get the win, and
above all else: CLAIR DIDN’T DO ANYTHING.

Gut Check time. Shaw says he’s got what it takes, Snow says he didn’t get
to see what Shaw did tonight but he wants to stick it to Ryan and say
yes, but he has to say no due to a lack of evidence. Pritchard says yes.
Shaw cuts a promo and sucks up to Taz because he wants to work with the
best. Taz says yes, meaning we won’t be seeing Shaw for a few months if
the pattern holds.

Back to Aries and the X guys. Aries: “Dutt: Himalayan American, King:
African American. Darsow: Wasn’t your dad Russian?” Darsow: “Just a
sympathizer.” Darsow says he’s flashy but Aries says he’s cut because
Darsow isn’t ready. Aries: “Tell your dad hello and that his repo



business is doing great.”

X-Division Title: Zema Ion vs. Kenny King

Dutt doesn’t get it because of his shoulder. Ion pauses for some
hairspray and things speed up. King dropkicks him down and hits a flying
shoulder attack in the corner. Springboard crossbody gets two and it’s
time for some punches. Ion sends him to the floor and hits a flip dive to
take over. A missile dropkick puts King down and hooks a crossface
chickenwing. Ion has a busted lip or mouth. A sunset flip out of the
corner gets two for King but he walks into a modified backbreaker for two
for Ion.

King clotheslines him down again and hits an atomic drop followed by a
spin kick to the head for two. Overhead high cradle suplex puts Ion down
but he keeps coming for some reason. Ion kicks him to the floor and hits
a corkscrew plancha to take Ion down again. King loads up a
springboard…and Bobby Roode trips him up and posts him, allowing Ion to
hit a moonsault for the pin to retain at 6:14.

Rating: C. This was a very strange ending but it’s certainly intriguing.
King looked good here and if he’s going to be getting programmed with
Roode (even though Roode has a world title match at the PPV) there’s
nothing bad about that at all. Ion is going to hold the belt for awhile,
but I’d be surprised if there isn’t at least one title change before
Sorensen comes back.

My guess is that Roode did that because Aries picked King. Aries runs out
and jumps Roode.

Ray says he respects Angle but he’s beating him tonight.

Ion/Roode vs. Aries/King next week.

Bound For Glory Series: Bully Ray vs. Kurt Angle

Feeling out process to start with the Angle Slam and Big Boot both
missing. Ray tries to use power but gets caught in the ankle lock as a
result. He makes the rope and it’s off to the arm for Kurt. Ray hits a
SICK piledriver for two as we take a break. Back with Ray working on the



neck some more, only for Angle to come back and hit a belly to belly for
two. Ray hits the Bully Bomb for two of his own and it’s time for Rolling
Germans.

There’s the ankle lock but Ray rolls through to escape. They slug it out
and Ray hits a Rock Bottom for two. Ray misses a big boot and the Angle
Slam gets two. Moonsault misses but Angle breaks up the Bubba Cutter. Big
boot gets two and Ray is frustrated. Ray misses a charge and the Angle
Slam gets the pin at 11:54.

Rating: B. I was digging this as it was Angle 101, which means it works
very well. Good match here as you had two guys beating on each other for
about twelve minutes and seeing who was going to be able to get the pin
finally. Angle winning makes the most sense but it looked great to see
Ray getting that close.

Post match here are Aces and 8’s on Angle but AJ, Aries, Sting and
eventually Storm come out to clear the ring. Angle still thinks Storm was
behind it. Next week: Angle vs. Storm.

Overall Rating: C+. I liked this show better than I have the last few
episodes. Aces and 8’s were a factor here but they didn’t dominate the
show like they did last week. King being brought up a bit is also a good
thing and it gives Roode and Aries something to do before the PPV. They
had a good balance going tonight and that’s what the show has been
lacking in recent weeks. Better show this week by far.

Results

Gail Kim/Madison Rayne b. Mickie James/Tara – Rollup to James

Douglas Williams b. Sam Shaw – Rolling Chaos Theory

AJ Styles vs. James Storm went to a no contest when Aces and 8’s
interfered

Zema Ion b. Kenny King – Moonsault

Kurt Angle b. Bully Ray – Angle Slam



Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Impact Wrestling – July 12,
2012:  Return  of  the  Old
People
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 12, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

It’s the beginning of the Age of Aries which is more astrology than I
ever expected to use in this show. Aries beat Roode for the title on
Sunday in a big upset but it worked very well. Also the people that
attacked Sting are here tonight which should be interesting. TNA
continued its roll on Sunday and hopefully they can get a new Impact
streak going tonight. Let’s get to it.

Bully Ray vs. Joseph Park

This is the rematch after their match at whatever show that was.
Slammiversary I believe? This is anything goes and Abyss is barred from
the building. We start with some comedy stuff as Park puts his hands up
like he did at the PPV, but Ray has had enough of the attorney and beats
him down. He even tweets something during the match. Ray heads to the
floor and gets some weapons in a trashcan. Park takes Ray down but takes
too long getting a chair ready and Ray takes over.

Park makes a comeback with some rights and lefts but he gets caught by a
big boot to the head. Ray heads to the floor and pulls out a bag of
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something. Ah it’s the classic bag of tacks and Ray asks for the mic. He
says this is what he should have done to Abyss a long time ago. Park
comes back with a cheese grater to the balls and a kendo stick shot to
the head for two. He hits something like a chokeslam onto the tacks for
two and Ray gets the chain. A shot to Park’s face with that gets the pin
at about 6:00 (I missed the opening bell).

Rating: C. This was the only possible outcome they could have here. Park
winning once on a fluke with Abyss helping was one thing, but when it was
one on one there wasn’t much else they could do. This was exactly what
you would expect it to be and there’s nothing wrong with that. Fun match
and the right continuation for the feud.

The shot busted Park open and he freaks out about it. Ray charges at Park
and runs into the Black Hole Slam. Park wakes up and doesn’t believe what
just happened. Tenay: “Ray just brought out the monster in Park.” Subtle
Mike.

Sting is in the back with the Dead Man’s Hand from last week. That should
be interesting.

After a break Ray wants to know who that was. He beat Joseph Park, but
who was that.

Here are the updated BFG Series Standings:

Samoa Joe 37

James Storm 36

Jeff Hardy 21

Kurt Angle 20

Magnus 14



Mr. Anderson 9

D’Angelo Dinero 7

Rob Van Dam 7

AJ Styles 7

Christopher Daniels 5

Bully Ray 0

Robbie E 0

Bound For Glory Series: Samoa Joe vs. Rob Van Dam

Van Dam has fewer points so he goes for a fast submission. Joe will have
none of that and stands Van Dam up, taking his head off with a
clothesline. Van Dam heads to the floor but gets caught in a dragon screw
leg whip back inside. Joe fires off kicks and rolls into a heel hook.
Snap powerslam sets up a cross armbreaker but RVD makes a fast rope. Van
Dam makes a comeback and hits Rolling Thunder. Joe takes him down and
puts on a modified figure four, but RVD counters into a small package for
the pin at 4:54.

Rating: C+. This was another fun little match. Van Dam needs some points
to get back in the tournament and a small package win over Joe is a fine
way to do that. The idea of the match was that Joe was so focused on the
submission that he left himself open to be pinned. That’s a basic idea
but it worked very well. Good stuff here and it did a few good jobs at
once, which is hard to do.

Clair says she has nothing to say.

Hogan is looking for someone.

Here are Daniels and Kaz for a chat. Kaz says that AJ thinks this is



ending but it’s just the beginning. They’ve been feuding HOW MANY YEARS
now and it’s just beginning? Daniels agrees that what AJ did at the PPV
was wrong, but that’s what you have to expect from Styles. He has Clair
come out and talks about how she’s gone through a lot, which made her
make mistakes. Clair reached out for someone, and that someone wound up
being AJ.

Cue Styles who tells Daniels to let it die. Daniels says that there’s
something that Styles doesn’t know. He says that he (Daniels) and Clair
have talked about this and that there’s something Clair wants to admit.
Clair keeps trying to talk but AJ keeps cutting him off. Clair finally
gets in and says that Daniels is right about AJ being the father of the
baby. AJ says no he’s not and we go to a break.

AJ has no idea what’s going on.

Anderson talks about his match with Angle.

We recap the X Title tournament on Sunday with Ion getting the title.
When Sorensen comes back and beats him, the roof is coming off the Impact
Zone.

Dakota Darsow says he doesn’t like Ion and what he did on Sunday. Of all
the people in the tournament, you pick THIS GUY to put on first?

Zema Ion vs. Dakota Darsow

Non-title. Ion points to his neck so Darsow goes after him. Darsow takes
over for a second but gets sent to the apron. In a cool counter, Darsow
hits a slingshot spear through the ropes to take Ion down again. Ion hits
a Stunner on the top rope and a jumping DDT to take Darsow down and the
snap Gory Bomb gets the pin at 2:22. Just a step above a squash.

Ion snaps Darsow’s arm post match. SWEET. Ion says that if Sorensen



doesn’t want to see his friends get hurt anymore, he needs to realize
that Ion is dangerous. When have Darsow and Sorensen been friends on
camera?

Here’s Aries to celebrate his title win. He says this was a great moment
for the wrestling industry and actually asks the fans to chill with the
cheering so he can talk. It wasn’t in a rude way though. He talks about
how wrestling has down cycles and then it booms. TNA is about to lead
wrestling into the next boom. He’s gotten congratulations from a lot of
people, including celebrities, NFL players, and world champions from
other organizations. This is the most important title in wrestling now
because he holds it.

Cue Roode who is so angry that he can barely speak. He tries to yell at
Aries about having all of this now but he can’t get the words out. There
goes his jacket and he shouts the word YOU a lot. He finally calls Aries
a fluke and Aries says he may be a fluke, but he’s the champ. Roode
freaks out and leaves. Good stuff here.

Sting and Hulk are in the back talking about the attack when D-Von and
Garrett come in and says they’re offering protection in case the guys
jump Sting again. All Sting has to do is say the word. Hogan says thanks
but we’ve got it covered.

Angle talks about his match later tonight.

Madison talks about how she likes Hebner.

Knockout Title: Gail Kim vs. Miss Tessmacher

Brooke Hogan is on commentary because I haven’t suffered enough today.
Gail takes over to start and works on the arm of the champ. She hooks a
belly to back suplex with a hammerlock slam at the same time. Gail hooks
some kind of a hold on the arm, followed by Cattle Mutilation of all



things. Tessmacher makes her comeback with a facejam out of the corner
and that Russian legsweep into a clothesline gets two. A rollup gets two
for Gail and she stomps away. Tessmacher knocks her down and hits a top
rope elbow off the top to retain at 5:12.

Rating: D+. These girls are getting worse again. Tessmacher is someone
who has charisma and looks good in those shorts of hers, but there’s no
skill in the ring that I can see. She’s about as good as you can get at
this point in her career as she was a model and dancer up to this point,
but her matches are nothing to see. Gail was her usual self here.

Clair says she has proof that AJ is the father.

Magnus talks about calling out James Storm next week.

Bound For Glory Series: Kurt Angle vs. Mr. Anderson

Anderson takes him to the mat to start which is surprising. Angle gets
put in an armbar but Kurt quickly breaks it. He takes over with a belly
to belly as we take a break. Back with Anderson hitting a suplex to put
both guys down. He hits a neckbreaker but Angle rolls the Germans. Angle
Slam is countered and there’s the Regal Roll to Angle. That gets two and
the Mic Check misses. Angle Slam gets two and there’s the ankle lock,
which stays on for a LONG time. Anderson finally rolls out of it and
there’s there Mic Check for two. With the bad ankle hindering him,
Anderson walks into the Angle Slam for the pin at a time I didn’t get.

Roode rants to Hogan and Sting and it’s going to be Roode vs. Aries next
week and if Roode wins, he gets the rematch for the title at Hardcore
Justice.

Here’s Sting to close the show. He says it’s great to be back in the
Impact Zone and calls out Hogan for his assistance. And there’s no Hogan.
The music plays three times and there’s no Hulk. We cut to the back where



Brooke is running off what appeared to be four masked guys who have
jumped Hulk. Hogan says it’s his leg and the guys jump Sting in the
arena. There are five of them here.

Overall Rating: C+. I wasn’t feeling this one. There was way too much
focus on Sting and Hogan here and Aries, the guy leading the company into
the new era, was on for what, six minutes? That’s not a good sign as
while the Sting story is interesting, it’s not what the focus should be
on in this company. Decent show overall and WAY better than last week,
but it looks like the focus is shifting to the old guys again and that’s
the last thing they want to do at this point.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Impact  Wrestling  –  July  5,
2012: The Hot Streak Dies An
X-Tremely Painful Death
Impact  Wrestling
Date: July 5, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

It’s the final show before Destination X and we’ll mainly just be driving
home the stories for the show. We’ll likely get more on the
AJ/Dixie/Clair/Daniels/Kaz story which isn’t really clicking all that
well. Other than that we also have the other two X-Division tournament
qualifying matches which can bring in some new blood to the division. The
main event tonight is Hardy vs. Storm which should be good. Let’s get to
it.
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We open with the voiceover guy explaining the Park vs. Ray story so far.
Actually he’s also explaining the AJ/Dixie thing.

Here’s Ray to open the show. He has a huge announcement: he’s going live
on Twitter. After his first tweet, he wants Joseph Park out here right
now. Cue Park so Ray can accept the challenge for I assume next week.
Park talks about precedent and how Park already beat Ray once, so he can
do it again. Ray gets in his face but Park says that everyone is fed up
with Ray and his bullying and he’ll win again. It’s next Thursday and
anything goes. Ray pulls out a paper which is a restraining order against
Abyss. If Abyss shows up, he’s going straight to jail. Ray jumps him and
walks out. Nice change of pace here.

Aries and Hogan are in the back. Hogan says that Aries has to relinquish
the title tonight and Aries says he’ll do it at the end of the night.

After a break we get ANOTHER recap of the AJ/Dixie thing.

Dixie is in the back with the agents and apparently she hasn’t talked to
Clair (she was sitting next to Clair last week when everything happened)
or AJ and has no comment.

TV Title: D-Von vs. Crimson

Crimson grabs a pair of quick two counts and make it three, the third try
having his feet on the ropes. That gets him nowhere so he hammers D-Von
into the corner. A low clothesline gets two and D-Von starts his
comeback. Crimson takes his head off with a clothesline for another two
which was really sloppy. Crimson walks into the spinebuster for the pin
at 2:02. As usual, D-Von comes, he goes, the match ends and we move on to
the next week.

Here’s Madison Rayne and she likes……Earl Hebner. Oh sweet goodness.



Here’s Sabin for a statement after his latest knee injury. He talks about
how his dream is turning into a nightmare. He went home and talked to his
family and they weren’t sure if he could keep doing this. His doctor
isn’t sure either….and here’s Bobby Roode. Roode says that this is
heartbreaking, but it’s also pathetic.

Just like every other X-Division guy, Sabin is complaining about his
little injuries, just like he did last year and just like Sorensen is
doing about his broken neck. Aries is giving up his title for one big
score, but it could all go away from him, just like this. And with that,
Roode kicks the leg out from under Sabin. He stomps away until Aries
makes the save. Pure evil from Roode here.

X-Division Title Tournament Qualifying Match: Dakota Darsow vs. Flip
Cassanova

Cassanova is Flip Kendrick. He does exactly what his name says and flips
A LOT. Cassanova hits a standing 450 moonsault, landing in a sitting
position on Darsow’s (Demolition Smash’s son) chest. Out to the floor and
Flip hits a big spinning flip dive moonsaut. Cassanova has some
freakishly skinny legs. Darsow kind of sucks in this as he’s looking
completely off. His nose is also busted. Cassanova hits a springboard
clothesline and a 630 dive off the top for the pin at 4:08.

Rating: F. This was BAD. Cassanova is one of those guys that flies all
over the place but it looks like a mess most of the time. The ending
looked horrible and I’d be stunned if Darsow wasn’t legit hurt. I can
easily see why Darsow isn’t in FCW anymore. This was absolutely terrible
and easily the worst match on TNA in months.

There’s no Knockout Title match tonight for no apparent reason. It’s a
tag match instead.

We recap the end of the Gut Check segment last week.



Gail Kim/Madison Rayne vs. Tara/Miss Tessmacher

Madison jumps Tessmacher to start and sends her to the floor. Back in and
Gail takes over as we get some great shots from behind of Tara. Madison
comes back in and beats on the champ a bit more before it’s hot tag to
Tara. House is cleanted by Gail breaks up the Widow’s Peak. Tara whips
Madison into Gail and the Peak hits this time. Back to Tessmacher so that
legsweep into a clothesline can get the pin at 2:57. Another bad match
here and stupid booking as the right idea would be to have Gail pin
Tessmacher to set up next week’s match. This advances nothing.

Storm talks about losing at Lockdown. He can’t live in the past anymore.

Here’s AJ to address the situation from last week (which we see for the
third time in less than an hour. He talks about how Daniels had a big
fake story last time, so how is he going to prove it this time? Cue
Daniels and Kaz who say that while AJ might not get this, he does get
junkies pregnant. AJ says he’ll use his redneck hands to rip Kaz’s head
off. Daniels says he has proof but AJ cuts him off.

AJ says this started last year at Destination X when AJ won and Daniels
couldn’t handle it. Now it’s a year later and Styles wants another match
at Destination X. It’s a last man standing match and since Daniels isn’t
a man, he doesn’t stand a chance. That’s it apparently, as we won’t be
hearing from the girls at all. Next.

We look at a camera filming Hogan talking about Sunday when a guy comes
in with an envelope, saying that this is the end for Hogan. He hands
Hogan an envelope which Hogan opens to see playing cards: two pair, aces
and 8’s, which is famously known as the Dead Man’s Hand. It also says see
you next week. The guy leaves and that’s it.

Video on Jeff Hardy who wants to win the BFG Series.



X-Division Title Tournament Qualifying Match: Kenny King vs. Lars Only

King is one half of the ROH Tag Team Champions. Only looks like a rocker
or something. Apparently the title match will be Ultimate X. King hits a
Japanese armdrag and makes fun of Only’s guitar playing gimmick. Only
speeds things up (he’s a TINY dude) and hits a cross body to the back and
a kick to the head for two. Actually there’s going to be 8 people in the
tournament and the four winners of semi-finals will be in Ultimate X. Ok
then.

They head to the floor and Kenny hits a flip off the apron as Tenay talks
about male strippers. Back in and a kind of Pele gets two for King. Only
avoids a legdrop and sends King back to the floor. Lars takes Kenny down
with a kind of 619 around the post into a bad rana. A HORRIBLE looking
modified Stunner gets two for Only. Lars tries a tornado DDT but King
escapes and hits a reverse F5 (same starting position but Lars landed on
his back) for the pin at 5:12.

Rating: D+. Lars is REALLY bad. This has been one of the worst in ring
nights from TNA that I can remember in a very long time. This didn’t work
for the most part at all but King was light years ahead of Only out
there. If nothing else he doesn’t look to be Mysterio’s size but with
none of the talent.

King says on Sunday a King will be crowned.

Video on Aries who is getting ready for his match on Sunday. He always
finds a way to win, usually with brainbusters. He can win on his own
merits, unlike Roode who needs beer bottles.

Aries hugs King in the back and they chat a bit. King leaves and a guy
asks Aries if he’s going to relinquish the title tonight. Aries says of
course he is.



Here are the BFG Series standings:

James Storm 36

Samoa Joe 27

Magnus 14

Kurt Angle 10

Mr. Anderson 8

D’Angelo Dinero 7

Jeff Hardy 7

Rob Van Dam 7

Christoper Daniels 5

Bully Ray 0

Robbie E 0

AJ Styles 0

Bound For Glory Series: Jeff Hardy vs. James Storm

Feeling out process to start and it’s a standoff about a minute in. Hardy
runs from the Last Call and Storm runs away from the Twist of Fate. Tazz
tries to explain that the Twist is faster than the kick which is kind of
head scratching. We’re three minutes into this now and there’s been
barely any contact. Storm hides on the floor so Jeff dives at him but
only hits ropes. They lock up and we take a break. Great.

Back with Hardy having his chinlock broken up. This match is almost going
in slow motion. They’re not doing anything of note which I hope isn’t
what they call an epic match feel. Storm makes his comeback but Hardy
takes him right back down and hits the legdrop between Storm’s legs for



two. Storm goes to the corner and hits a kind of mat slam out of the
corner for two. Hardy is holding his arm. He sends Storm to the floor and
hits a dropkick through the ropes.

Hardy dives onto Storm but gets caught in a Codebreaker which the
announcers seem to miss. Back in and Storm clotheslines him down but
misses a corner splash. Hardy hits the slingshot dropkick and there goes
the shirt. Swanton misses so Storm goes up and hits a top rope elbow for
two. Last Call misses and there’s the Twist for the pin at 14:07.

Rating: D+. If this was supposed to be their big epic main event, it
really didn’t work. The stuff before the break was Storm running away
like a heel would and the stuff after the break was nothing better. TNA
main event matches have a real problem with building drama and it was no
exception here. Hardy avoided the kick and hit the Twist out of nowhere.
It wasn’t horrible or anything but it was nothing great. Just kidn of
there.

They shake hands post match.

We recap the history of Angle vs. Joe because they have a match on
Sunday. Scratch that as it’s just Angle debuting and fighting Joe.

We run down the card, which is Angle vs. Joe, the title match, AJ vs.
Daniels, four X matches and the Ultimate X match. Based on what we saw
tonight…..oh dear.

Bound For Glory is in Phoenix.

Angle vs. Anderson is the main event next week.

Here’s Hogan for the closing segment with five minutes left. Hogan says
he isn’t used to the fans being this loud….and here’s Roode. Roode says
Hogan has been suckered in by this Option C thing and it’s been nothing



but false promises from Hogan. On Sunday he’s killing the X Division and
it’s on Hogan’s hands.

Cue Aries who says Roode has a tendency to do this a lot. Aries says the
options tonight are to give the belt to Hogan, or wait for Sunday to beat
up Roode, or Option C: beat up Roode now. There goes the jacket and they
get in each others’ faces and Roode backs down. He swings the belt but
Aries ducks and blasts Roode with the X Belt to end the show.

Overall Rating: D. The streak of hot shows didn’t end tonight. It was
shot through the head and dismembered tonight. This show was awful with
bad matches throughout and a pretty weak build up for the PPV on Sunday.
Aries vs. Roode looks good but other than that, I have no desire to see
anything on the show. This didn’t work at all and I really hope it’s a
one off problem so it doesn’t end their great streak forever.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews

Impact  Wrestling  –  May  24,
2012: Sting Returns. Again.
Impact Wrestling
Date: May 24, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

It’s Open Fight Night II and the world title is going to be on
the line tonight. There are four candidates and presumably
we’ll have a fourway match to determine Roode’s opponent.
Other than that, we have (I think) another Gut Check Challenge
deal, which hopefully has a better outcome than last time.
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Let’s get to it.

We  open  with  Hogan  in  his  office  with  the  four  possible
opponents for Roode. He shows them a copy of the script for
tonight and says that according to what it says, he’s supposed
to explain the concept of Open Fight Night. This devolves into
a debate about what would happen if Roode becomes the longest
reigning world champion. Hogan talks about the evolution of
the company and how they need to change the way things are
done.

They  need  to  explain  why  they  should  get  the  title  shot
tonight. You know, instead of competing for it in the ring.
Ray talks about how he’s the most legit because people fear
him because of a possible shoot. Hulk asks Angle if that’s
true and Angle says Ray doesn’t intimidate him. AJ says that
he’s been around longer than anyone else including Roode.

Angle says that he beat AJ in their last match so he should
get the shot (that makes sense). Kurt asks Jeff why he should
get the shot. Is it because everyone loves him? Jeff: “Your
son does.” Hogan says that Roode has to be stopped because
he’s taking over the company. He thinks that AJ, Jeff and
Angle can beat him but he knows Ray can beat him, so Ray is
out of the running. Ray says Eric was right about Hogan and
leaves, taking us to the opening sequence.

Here are Gail and Madison to open the show. Gail talks about
how great she is. We look in the back to see mostly men and
Angelina watching. ODB is there too but I wasn’t sure what
category to put her in. Madison is checking her hair in this.
Gail says she’s the most important woman in the company but
there’s a blemish on her resume. She doesn’t like the Knockout
Tag Titles being on a man and a thing though. So tonight, she
and Madison are calling out ODB and Eric for the titles.

Eric Young/ODB vs. Gail Kim/Madison Rayne

This is non-title. Gail and Eric start and trade wristlocks.



Eric picks her up and literally drops her before tagging in
ODB who chest bumps Gail down. She knocks Madison to the floor
and we take a break. Back with Gail working on ODB as Madison
looks bored. Madison comes in for some covers and a lot of
screaming. ODB spears her down and makes the tag. Time to
strip and Eric slams both girls. ODB tells him to put his
pants on and it’s back to her. Running powerslam gets two on
Gail but the Bam is escaped. ODB loads up a fallaway slam but
Madison trips her up and holds her feet for the pin at 9:46.

Rating: D+. You know, it’s AMAZING how much more bearable
Young is when he’s not being all zany. Then he took his pants
off and it was the same stuff we’ve seen a million times from
him. The match wasn’t bad, but is there a reason it wasn’t for
the titles? If you’re going to challenge a champion, challenge
them for their belts.

Hogan is on the phone and someone says they’re coming.

Here’s RVD who has a small cut under his right eye. He has
unfinished business so Gunner, get out here.

Gunner vs. Rob Van Dam

We get an explanation of why this match is happening: Gunner
hurt Van Dam in JANUARY. On one hand, points for giving it
some closure. On the other hand, did anyone really remember
that? Gunner throws in a chair to start things but the referee
kicks it into the corner. He takes Van Dam down but when he
whips him into the corner, van Dam comes back with a spin
kick. Van Dam hits one of the longest Five Stars I’ve EVER
seen for the pin at 2:50. This was a step above a squash.

Here’s D-Von who says he’s a fighting champion. Joseph Park is
watching in the crowd. D-Von credits Garrett Bischoff for
eliminating him last week and offers him a TV Title match
tonight.

TV Title: Garrett Bischoff vs. D-Von



D-Von takes him down with a headlock but misses a headbutt to
give us a stalemate. And here are the Robs for the DQ at 1:50.

Garrett and D-Von clear the ring. Seriously, with the roster
they have is there NO ONE but E and T that can fight D-Von?

Time for another elimination. Hulk talks about Angle having a
game face and being Olympic crazy. Jeff has a lot of fans that
love him. Angle says that if you want the athlete, pick AJ. If
you want the popular one pick Hardy. If you want the best,
pick him. That’s a good line. Somehow this results in Jeff’s
elimination because his victories have been too close.

We get the same video from Sacrifice which is the news reel
kind of deal about Abyss and Joseph Park.

Here’s Ray, who apparently sent a text to Tazz saying that he
was livid. He’s tired of hearing about Joseph Park but he
hears he’s here tonight. Park is in the crowd eating a box of
popcorn. Ray calls him in for a fight but Joseph says that
he’s not a fighter. Park says he’s never been in a fight and
that he’s intimidated. The fans chant YES. Park talks about
how he’s defended people that are guilty and not-guilty. The
fans chant guilty and Chris talks about how in Article X of
the US Constitution (which doesn’t exist) Ray is entitled to a
trial by a jury of his peers. The fans can be the jury and
they decide guilty, so Ray takes him out.

Joey  Ryan,  the  Gut  Check  contestant  tonight,  talks  about
growing up a wrestling fan.

Austin Aries vs. Joey Ryan

Ryan looks like Ben Stiller trying to look like a 70s action
star.  His  tights  say  Hollywood  and  he  slaps  Aries  before
heading to the floor. Aries dives on him and they head back
in. I think Ryan is supposed to be a 70s actor or something.
Aries takes him down with a spinning forearm but Ryan comes
back with a pumphandle suplex for two. Aries hits the running



dropkick in the corner followed by the brainbuster for the pin
at 4:06.

Rating:  C.  Not  bad  but  WAY  better  than  Silva.  Ryan  has
charisma  but  his  ring  work  is  only  ok.  Since  apparently
wrestling doesn’t matter as much as talking to Hogan anymore
though he should be fine. Apparently he’s a bigger deal on the
indy circuit so that’s probably why I’ve only heard his name
in passing. Not bad but I’d like to see these Gut Check guys
WIN. It might actually make me believe they belong.

Moment #6 is Sting beating Hogan at BFG and Hogan Hulking Up
to save it.

It’s 10:20 and Roode is coming out for the main event. AJ and
Angle come out first to determine who the #1 contender is.
Hogan  comes  out  and  says  it  doesn’t  matter  who  he  picks
because either is a great choice. Hogan picks AJ because he
knows Roode better.

TNA World Title: AJ Styles vs. Bobby Roode

It’s 10:25 so this has the potential to be the longest Impact
match  in…..dang  years  probably.  AJ  sets  for  his  drop
down/dropkick spot but Roode avoids the kick. AJ sends him in
again and this time it knocks Roode to the floor as we take a
break. Back with AJ getting knocked to the floor and sent
shoulder first into the post. Roode has apparently demanded a
celebration  if  he  wins  tonight,  because  he’ll  secure  the
longest reign in title history. I knew they weren’t giving
this 35 minutes.

Roode works on the arm for a good while until AJ breaks the
hold  and  sends  him  to  the  floor.  There’s  a  HUGE  chest
extending dive to the floor as AJ is looking at……someone the
camera doesn’t bother to show us. Roode uses the distraction
to hiptoss Styles onto the steps which gets two in the ring.
Hogan is watching in the back and we take another break. Back
with Roode hitting a suplex and knee drop for two. Roode stays



on the shoulders but AJ fights out of the hold with a right
hand.

Styles tries a springboard move but Roode drops him onto the
top rope throat first. Roode walks into a shoulder block and
the springboard forearm gets two. Missile dropkick gets the
same. The Clash is countered but AJ counters the catapult into
a moonsault, but gets speared down for two. Crossface goes on
but AJ rolls through for two. Bridging Indian Deathlock has
Roode in trouble but he makes the rope. AJ tries to speed
things up but gets caught in a spinebuster and fisherman’s
suplex for two. Pele puts Roode down but AJ looks to the
entrance again, making the 450 hit knees. Fisherman’s suplex
pins Styles at 21:30.

Rating: B. Good stuff here and for awhile I was thinking there
was a chance AJ could win. On a side note, it says a lot that
I  didn’t  remember  what  Roode’s  finisher  was  until  about
halfway through the match. I really would have liked to see a
match determine who fought Roode but this is a talking company
so it doesn’t really matter. This was very good though.

Daniels and Kaz were on the stage, but we didn’t see them
until after the match.

Roode says it’s time to celebrate and wants his champagne. He
wants another glass though and calls out Hogan. After a break
we get confetti and Roode rolls around in it. Hogan comes out
and drinks some champagne. He says he was proven wrong and
Roode has done some impressive things. Hogan’s surprise guest
is Sting, who is back after being gone again. Sting pops up
behind Roode and beats him up. Starting next week the show is
live and at 8pm. Next week, Roode can’t run away because at
8pm at the start of the show, it’s a lumberjack match with
Roode vs. Sting.

Overall Rating: B-. It was certainly better than last month’s
Open Fight Night, but the problem again here is nothing has



actually happened in the first two shows. Yeah Sting is back,
but that could have happened on any episode. Also is that
where we’re going again? Sting vs. Roode? The main event was
good and the Gut Check guy was ok, but they need to either
have the Gut Check guy win once or have someone win a title on
these specials, because otherwise they’re going to lose their
appeal fast. Good show overall though.

Results
Gail Kim/Madison Rayne b. ODB/Eric Young – Kim pinned ODB
while Rayne held her feet
Rob Van Dam b. Gunner – Five Star Frog Splash
D-Von vs. Garrett Bischoff went to a no contest when Robbie E
and Robbie T interfered
Austin Aries b. Joey Ryan – Brainbuster
Bobby Roode b. AJ Styles – Fisherman’s Suplex

Remember to like this on Facebook and follow me on twitter
@kbreviews

Sacrifice 2012: About What I
Expected
Sacrifice  2012
Date: May 13, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

Time for another filler PPV from the boys in Orlando. The card
here is better than the Victory Road show but it’s definitely
a B show at best. The main event is Roode vs. RVD for the
title and we’ll likely get more developments in the return of
Abyss story as well. To be fair though, that’s one of the most
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interesting stories they’ve had in awihle. Let’s get to it.

The opening video is about how Roode is angry about recent
events.

Tag Titles: Samoa Joe/Magnus vs. Kazarian/Christopher Daniels

The  announcers  talk  about  how  awesome  Magnus  is.  He  and
Daniels start with the British guy in control. Daniels gets in
an elbow in the corner but a cross body is countered into a
suplex in a cool power display. Off to Joe and Daniels runs
away, bringing in Kaz. A big elbow puts Kaz down and it’s off
to Magnus. The champions use some good teamwork to beat on Kaz
but Daniels trips up Magnus to shift control.

Magnus  plays  Ricky  Morton  with  a  British  accent.  Both
challengers work on him a little bit at a time until it’s
chinlock time from Daniels. Joseph Park is in the audience.
Kaz hooks a double chickenwing but Magnus fights up and hits a
shoulder block to escape. There’s the tag to Joe who cleans
house and creates heel miscommunication. Release Rock Bottom
puts Daniels down out of the corner.

Daniels breaks up the champions’ finishing move with a boot to
Joe’s face. A DDT gets two on Joe as does the STO. Magnus gets
in a shot to allow the champions to hit the finishing sequence
on Daniels but Kaz pulls Magnus to the floor. Joe goes for the
save and Magnus goes back in, but the challengers hit a Total
Elimination on Magnus for the surprise pin and the titles at
10:54.

Rating:  C.  Pretty  good  opening  but  the  ending  was  pretty
surprising. I guess there’s a reason to give the titles to
Daniels/Kaz, but the division is still pretty weak given the
roster of tag teams at this point. Joe and Magnus were getting
good together and I’m sure they’ll get a title shot again but
odds are on AJ finding a partner and going after them.

Tenay and Taz plug their social media stuff.



We recap Brooke vs. Gail. In short: Gail is a wrestler, Brooke
is a model who looks good in a bikini but she wants to prove
she can fight. Brooke has three wins in a row over Gail coming
into this.

Knockouts Title: Brooke Tessmacher vs. Gail Kim

Gail jumps Brooke to start but Tessmacher tries Eat Defeat
twice to send Gail running to the floor. Gail gets in a kick
to the ribs to take over and follows with a shoulder block to
the ribs. The champion hits a backbreaker and bends Brooke
over the knee in a submission hold out of the same position.

It’s about 99% Kim until Brooke gets a flying forearm to get
herself a breather. A facejam out of the corner puts Gail down
and a top rope elbow gets two. The champion tries a quick Eat
Defeat but Brooke hits one of her own which knocks Gail to the
floor. Back inside that gets two. And then Gail rolls her up
with feet on the ropes to retain at 6:50.

Rating: C-. Not bad here but Tessmacher continues to be just
barely  better  than  your  normal  terrible  women’s  wrestler.
Anyone that believes she’s out there because of anything other
than how she looks in her wrestling outfits is delusional.
Still though, I’d have switched the title due to how long Gail
has had the title and how stale her title reign has gotten.

Kaz and Daniels say that AJ got where he is by whistling
Dixie. Kaz and Daniels are where they are because they beat
people up. Daniels says his championship is proof. This is
just beginning with AJ and you may now worship them.

TV Title: D-Von vs. Robbie E vs. Robbie T

Officially it’s a triple threat. D-Von punches T to the floor
and then punches E down. A Rock Bottom gets two on E but T
pulls the champion to the floor. E gets back up and tells T to
stand down because he’s got this. Powerslam gets two for E. D-
Von comes back and knocks E to the floor but T catches him



with a shot to the back. Powerslam gets two as E makes the
save. Extra and Terrestrial get in a shoving match, allowing
D-Von to roll up T to retain at 5:40.

Rating: D+. This feud MUST be over now right? It’s been going
on for like four months now and for the life of me I don’t get
why it’s continued this long. Are there really no other people
that can get in on the TV Title hunt? Nothing to see here but
hopefully it ends this feud once and for all.

T teases attacking E post match but they’re ok.

We recap Anderson vs. Hardy. Basically they both wanted to be
#1 contender but got in a fight instead. RVD got the shot so
these two need something to do.

Mr. Anderson vs. Jeff Hardy

Feeling out process to start resulting in some armdrags by
Hardy into an armbar. They head to the floor with Jeff in
control and Anderson going into various metal objects. Jeff
tries a running attack off the steps but Anderson moves. Jeff
blocks  the  contact  into  the  railing  though  and  therefore
doesn’t lose control. Back in Anderson kicks him down but gets
caught by a jawbreaker from Jeff.

Jeff tries the slingshot dropkick in the corner but Anderson
gets his own feet up to block it. Clothesline gets two as does
a flying armbar. Hardy rolls to the apron and tries to fight
back but gets caught by a neckbreaker through the ropes for
two. Anderson hooks the arm again but Jeff fights to his feet.
Another neckbreaker is countered and Jeff hits a Mic Check to
put both guys down.

Anderson is up first but Jeff meets him with right hands.
Hardy loads up Whisper in the Wind but Anderson moves forward
to send Hardy crashing down. Twist of Fate from Anderson gets
two but the Kenton Bomb misses. The Swanton connects but only
for two. In a really strange ending, Hardy tries his legdrop



between Anderson’s legs but Anderson shoves Hardy’s legs back
and rolls him up for the pin, but I was almost sure Hardy
kicked out. Either way it gets the pin at 11:40.

Rating: C-. This was supposed to be a big main event style
match but it didn’t work at all for me. Anderson is just so
uninteresting in the ring and for the life of me I don’t get
why he went over Hardy here. I guess the ending is going to be
a selling point later on as Hardy pretty clearly kicked out
and he protested after the match, but we’ll have to wait for
Impact for that.

Aries  says  he  isn’t  worried  about  Ray  tonight.  He  thinks
better is better than bigger, and that the bullying stops
tonight.

We get a video from the end of Impact where Abyss returned.

Joseph Park is in the crowd and is having a great time. He
says he didn’t see Abyss return on Thursday because he was
recovering from Ray attacking him. Abyss might appear tonight
too.

Crimson comes out to brag about beating Morgan on Thursday. He
issues an open challenge and here’s who he gets.

Crimson vs. Eric Young

I didn’t hear a bell and it’s time for COMEDY! Eric locks up
with the referee and does Ultimo Dragon’s handstand in the
corner. A clothesline puts Crimson on the floor, although I
never heard a bell. Crimson throws him to the floor to take
over and a suplex gets two. There’s the cravate and Eric gets
shoved down. ODB gets in and gets shoved down which ticks Eric
off. And there go his pants. He slams Crimson down and drops a
top rope elbow for no cover. Eric goes to check on ODB but
Crimson shoves him into the wife and Red Sky gets the pin at
4:00.



Rating: D. What does anyone see in either of these guys? Eric
IS NOT FUNNY. He does the same stuff every single week and it
just isn’t funny. Hey look: he can take his pants off and lock
up with a referree. COMEDY! Crimson is the most uninteresting
undefeated name this side of Tatanka as it’s clear they have
no idea what they’re doing with him.

Ray says that he doesn’t do Twitter and plugs his MySpace
page. He’s too big for Aries to beat too.

We recap Aries vs. Ray, which is victim vs. Bully with the
victim fighting back.

Bully Ray vs. Austin Aries

Ray goes into a nearly Memphis level of stalling until Aries
jumps him. Taz uses the time to actually offer some veteran
analysis, talking about how it’s possible for a smaller guy to
use leverage moves against bigger guys like Ray. Aries pounds
away on him but gets shoved down. Ray tries to stomp him but
Aries bites the calf to escape. Aries goes up but a big boot
knocks him into the barricade in a cool looking bump.

Oh man Aries has some bad looking bruises on his back which
Tazz calls busted blood vessels. Ray slams him down and puts
on a bearhug before hitting a HARD chop to the chest. Aries
pops up and says hit me again which Ray does. Aries tries to
come back but gets chopped down again. Ray says stay down but
Aries comes back with chops. A running elbow in the corner
hits Ray but he comes back with a modified powerbomb for two.
Ray sends him into the ropes and hits a wicked one man 3D but
it only gets two.

Here comes Joseph Park to the front row and Ray comes out to
get in his face. He pulls Park over the railing and into
ringside but Aries takes Ray down with a suicide dive. Back in
the ring a missile dropkick sends Ray into the corner and
Aries somehow pulls off the brainbuster for two. Ray tries a
superbomb out of the corner but falls on his face, allowing



Aries to throw on the Last Chancery for the tap at 13:17.

Rating: B. Good match here and it’s good that they gave Aries
the win. There was no need to have Ray get a win here and for
awhile I was thinking they were going to go with him. On a
side note, that one man 3D is a great finisher for Ray as it
looks devastating. Anyway, good win for Aries here but he
needs to get rid of that belt soon. It’s not helping him
anymore and it kills the division a little more every day he
has it.

We recap the pictures being revealed on Monday.

AJ says he isn’t here to talk about pictures.

We recap Angle vs. Styles. Angle beat Styles because AJ was
distracted by Daniels and the photos he had and Angle didn’t
want to win that way. This is his rematch.

AJ Styles vs. Kurt Angle

Angle is pretty much a tweener now as he doesn’t really have
an allegiance to either side of the spectrum. AJ takes it to
the mat which goes to a standoff. Now Angle takes it to the
mat and AJ bails. Angle has lowered his kneepad and tells AJ
to shoot for the leg. AJ outsmarts him though and kicks Angle
in the face as Angle drops down into defense. Angle hooks a
bearhug and tries a suplex but Styles counters into a Styles
Clash attempt which is countered into an ankle lock attempt
which doesn’t work.

Angle  takes  over  with  a  headlock  which  lasts  for  awhile.
Styles comes out of it and drops a knee. Styles Clash is
broken up again and they head to the floor. AJ counters a
suplex by landing on his feet and takes Angle down with a
clothesline. In the ring AJ misses a jumping attack in the
corner and Kurt suplexes him down. AJ fights out of a body
vice but runs into a backbreaker for two.



Off to a chinlock as this match slows way down. AJ gets up and
both guys try cross bodies. Styles speeds things up and hits
an AA into a backbreaker for two. Springboard forearm gets
two. Angle blocks the Clash but gets sent to the floor. AJ
hits the springboard forearm to the floor and both guys are
down. Kurt suplexes him from the apron into the ring for two.

A belly to belly superplex is countered but Angle runs the
ropes and hits the superplex for two. Angle Slam is countered
with the Pele and the Styles Clash gets two. Kurt reverses a
German into a release one of his own to put both guys down.
Styles gets a spinning rollup for two but Kurt pulls off an
Angle Slam. That gets two and Kurt is frustrated. Kurt pushes
A+B at the same time and gets two off a Styles Clash. The
moonsault misses and AJ hits his springboard 450 for two. AJ
sets for something else and here are Kaz and Daniels for the
interference, allowing Angle to hit another Slam for two.
Ankle and grapvine end this at 20:45.

Rating: B. First and foremost, AJ and Angle had a good match.
No one paying attention should be surprised at this at all.
That being said, I do not want to ever see Christoper Daniels
vs. AJ Styles again. I don’t care what the angle is, I don’t
care what new twist they put on it, I don’t care how it turns
out. I’m tired of seeing it and there’s no reason to put them
together anymore. They’ve feuded on and off for over seven
years now and I’m not interested in seeing it anymore.

Angle  saves  Styles  from  the  double  beatdown.  There’s
Slammiversary  I’d  assume.

Angle’s  moonsault  at  Lockdown  against  Anderson  is  the  #8
moment in TNA history.

Roode doesn’t feel right because he doesn’t have his belt with
him. It’s above the ring and he doesn’t like it.

We recap Roode vs. RVD. RVD won a match to get the title match
then won another one to make it a ladder match. That’s about



it.

TNA World Title: Rob Van Dam vs. Bobby Roode

Ladder match. The belt looks higher up than it usually is. Van
Dam knocks him to the floor to start and goes for the ladder,
but Roode breaks it up. Van Dam comes back and hits the
spinning kick to the back of Roode on the barricade. Van Dam
goes for the ladder again but gets caught in a DDT for Roode
to take over. Rob comes back with a flip dive to the floor to
put Roode down. This is pretty slow paced to start but it’s
not bad.

The ladder gets set up in the corner and Roode goes face first
into it. Now it gets placed on the middle rope and Roode
slingshots RVD’s face into it. Roode’s suplex onto the ladder
is blocked and Van Dam suplexes Roode onto the ladder instead.
A Lionsault onto Roode onto the ladder puts both guys down.
Van Dam sends him back first into the ladder and puts him in
Van Terminator position.

Instead he surfboards the chair into the ladder into Roode
which puts Van Dam down as well for some reason. Van Dam gets
another ladder and goes up but Roode knocks him off. Rob bumps
into the ladder to knock Roode off and the ladder hits Roode
in the head. I think he’s ok though as he clotheslines Van Dam
down and hits the spinebuster onto the ladder. Van Dam comes
out of nowhere with a monkey flip to send Roode into the
ladder in the corner, followed by Rolling Thunder.

The challenger has a nasty cut and lump on his elbow. Bad
elbow and all he kicks Roode onto a ladder but the Five Star
misses Roode and hits the ladder. Roode goes up and Van Dam
tries to pull a Shelton Benjamin and jump onto the ladder but
he misses and ties his leg up in it. Somehow he manages to
climb up to chase Roode, only to get shoved off and hit his
head on the chair from earlier. Roode retains at 15:28.

Rating: C+. This was fine but it was nothing great at all. I



don’t think most people expected RVD to take the title here,
as he was the veteran in this kind of match coming into his
own  match  so  of  course  he  had  no  chance.  The  match  was
entertaining enough for a B-Show main event, but Van Dam was
nothing but a placeholder to be another guy for Roode to beat.

Overall Rating: B-. This was pretty much what I was expecting:
a decent show where nothing significant happens at all (on
paper at least). That’s what plagued Lockdown (among other
things): nothing changed. TNA has been in the same place for
awhile now and that’s not a good thing. They need to shake
things  up  a  little  bit,  and  I  think  that’ll  happen  at
Slammiversary. It was an entertaining show but it’s nothing
I’ll remember three days from now.

Results
Kazarian/Christopher  Daniels  b.  Samoa  Joe/Magnus  –  Total
Elimination to Magnus
Gail Kim b. Brooke Tessmacher – Rollup with feet on the ropes
D-Von b. Robbie E and Robbie T – Rollup to Robbie T
Mr. Anderson b. Jeff Hardy – Rollup
Crimson b. Eric Young – Red Sky
Austin Aries b. Bully Ray – Last Chancery
Kurt Angle b. AJ Styles – Ankle Lock
Bobby Roode b. Rob Van Dam – Roode pulled down the title

Remember to like this on Facebook and follow me on Twitter
@kbreviews

Impact Wrestling – March 29,
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2012:  Just  Call  It  Hulk  N
Pals Already
Impact Wrestling
Date: March 29, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

I really hope this is an improvement over last week’s less
than stellar effort. The main story is probably going to be
Hogan being convinced to take the GM job which we all know
that he’s going to take. Hopefully they have more time for
Storm this week as he got pushed aside for Hogan and Garrett
last week, which is ridiculous but such is life in TNA. Let’s
get to it.

We open with a recap of last week with Dixie, Sting and Hogan
making a decision about the GM spot.

Dixie says she’s given Hogan a week to think about it and
hopefully she’ll know some more tonight.

Here’s Roode with additional security this week. Wasn’t he not
supposed to be seen until Lockdown according to his lawyer?
Roode says you all better respect him because without him,
this company is nothing. At Victory Road, Roode accomplished
his goal and proved that he’s better than Sting ever was. As
for Dixie, if she wants to stick her nose into the champ’s
business, she’ll get what’s coming to her. As for what the
lawyer said last week, it only has to do with him wrestling.

The security is here for Storm’s benefit, not his own. When
you’re the champ, you don’t need any luck. That brings out
Storm who makes fun of the mall cops. Storm goes after Roode
but Bully Ray runs out to deck Storm. Storm gets in one shot
and Ray runs. Cowboy tries the superkick but Roode runs. Storm
says he wants both Roode and Ray tonight and the champ says
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ok.

Gail gives Madison a tiara/crown. She’s the queen again.

Velvet Sky vs. Madison Rayne

Madison jumps her during the entrance and Tazz has nothing to
say. How in the world did he fall from a tough miserable man
to Pigeon Man? Madison takes over to start but Velvet gets in
a boot to set up a basement dropkick for two. Madison gets in
a few shots and a slam but Velvet comes back with a “spear”. A
“bulldog”  puts  Rayne  down  the  sitout  Pedigree  (apparently
called In Yo Face) ends this at 2:58.

Velvet says she’s coming to get her Knockouts’ Title back.

Ray doesn’t like getting chummy with Roode for tonight.

We go to what looks like a park where Hogan and Dixie’s
meeting is recorded. Hogan takes some of the blame for the
whole going crazy and taking over the company. This goes on
for a few minutes and basically is Hogan saying I used to be
great but I don’t know if I’m right for it anymore. Dixie says
we need you and begs him a bit because that’s what you have to
do with Hulk. The end result: they’ll talk more in the arena
tonight. This ran about five minutes which we’ll never get
back.

We recap Crimson and Morgan’s breakup. They fight next.

Angle says no rematch for Hardy because Hardy is a crybaby. If
Hardy gets a win over Mr. Anderson tonight, he can have his
rematch.

We get ready for Crimson vs. Morgan but here’s Austin Aries to
interrupt. He says he’s got a problem right now and that
problem is called Bully Ray. Ray interrupted him in a title
defense last week and that’s not ok. Aries’ balls are as big
as Ray’s calves. He respects a guy like James Storm who stands
up for himself, so if Storm wants a partner tonight, Aries



would love to help him out.

Matt Morgan vs. Crimson

They’re brawling in the aisle as we come back from a break.
Into the ring they go with Morgan pounding down onto the head
of the Red Enthusiast. Crimson makes a comeback and they head
to the floor. Back inside with Crimson in control but Morgan
comes back with some rights….and there’s a spinebuster to put
him right back down for two. Crimson misses a spear in the
corner and Morgan takes over, but they brawl to the floor and
it’s a double countout at 3:48.

Rating: C-. What exactly were you expecting here? This has
been going to Lockdown the entire time and everyone has known
it. The match there won’t be bad and I really hope they don’t
blow the winning streak (as lame as it is) on Morgan. Not much
to see here but some of Crimson’s power stuff wasn’t bad. He
needs to talk more though.

They brawl out of the arena.

Joseph Park goes to look for Abyss info in the technical
truck. Apparently he (Joseph) used to play college football.

Mr. Anderson vs. Jeff Hardy

If Hardy wins he gets a shot at Angle at Lockdown. The Guns
are back next week apparently. Feeling out process to start
with no one having a clear advantage. The announcers have to
talk about the Bischoffs because this is TNA after all. Now a
shift to talking about Hogan. Jeff hits his double leg between
Anderson’s legs for two but Anderson comes back with elbow
drops.

He calls for the Mic Check but Jeff elbows out. Twist of Fate
is countered and they ram heads with Jeff falling to the
floor. And here’s Kurt to jump Hardy. He hadn’t done it yet
when I typed that. It was just that obvious. Low blow and a



post shot before Jeff is sent back in and the Mic Check ends
this at 4:27.

Rating: D+. Nothing of note here because of the ending but it
couldn’t have been more obvious that they were doing that.
Angle vs. Hardy will happen at the PPV I’m sure, maybe in
Lethal Lockdown. Either way, nothing match as they wanted to
keep both guys looking strong which is understandable.

Here’s the debut of Longnecks and Rednecks, Storm’s music
video. It’s set in a bar and has some clips of Storm in TNA.

ODB and Eric plan the wedding. This is annoying. Eric wants to
wear  the  dress.  ODB  finally  gives  up  and  fires  the  good
looking blonde wedding planner. They’re going to get married
three days before Lockdown inside the cage. That’s in two
weeks.

Here’s Eric with yet another challenge for Garrett. Eric talks
about how great he is and how he has a contract that says he
can get TV time whenever he wants. Every day he makes a
checklist of what he wants to accomplish. On his recent list,
he’s wanted to get rid of Sting as GM, get Dixie to find a
less competent GM, and increase his personal wealth, all of
which he’s done. However, he can’t get rid of his son, so he
calls Garrett out right now.

Eric says that Garrett has a chance to leave with his health,
because at Lockdown Eric wants to see him face Gunner again.
Garrett can walk away right now though, but Garrett grabs the
mic and calls Eric a jerk. He’s not going anywhere and putting
him in a cage is a dumb idea.

Video on Storm training out in the country. He talks about how
Roode broke up Beer Money and how the fans want him to take
Roode out.

Hogan arrives at 10:30.



Bully Ray/Bobby Roode vs. Austin Aries/James Storm

Aries and Ray start but after Ray runs his mouth for awhile he
bails. Storm tries to tag himself in to face Roode but the
champ runs. Aries takes Roode down and we take a break as he
wants the Bully. Back with Aries getting what he wants as the
announcers talk about Hogan’s decision. Aries takes Ray to the
mat and makes him look like a fool before chilling in the
corner. He pounds on Ray but charges into a big old boot.

We get into standard tag team match formula with the heels
pounding on Austin with double teaming tactics. Aries elbow
Roode down and takes out Ray with a missile dropkick. There’s
the hot tag as Storm cleans house. Roode is caught but Ray
makes the save. Closing Time hits Ray and Roode spits beer in
his face, allowing the Last Call to hit for the pin at 12:22.

Rating: C-. I wasn’t all that impressed here. Most of the
match was Aries getting beaten on until we got down to the
ending. Still though, Storm isn’t getting much time to show
off which isn’t a great idea as he’s been the hottest thing in
the company for months now. Not a terrible match, but nothing
we haven’t seen a dozen times.

Here’s Dixie to bring out Hogan for the big decision. She
believes in Hogan and wants him to take the position. Is it
the one he demonstrated in his sex tape? Hogan says he doesn’t
really want to do it because of what happened with Immortal,
but here’s Sting to keep up the begging and worship of Hogan,
because that’s what this company is all about. Oh and he
brings out half the faces with him (D-Von doesn’t even bring
his belt with him). All the big name faces are there: AJ,
Storm, Anderson, Morgan, Hardy…..and Garrett of course.

Sting kisses up to Hogan and says take it already. Hogan wants
to make sure it’s a clean slate and wants a guarantee that
Sting will ALWAYS have his back. Sting wants to make sure that
it’ll be the Eye of the Tiger Hogan. He says he’ll have Hulk’s



back and Hogan takes the job, of course. Gee that was such a
big sacrifice for him. Hogan celebrates with the rest of the
good guys to end the show.

Overall Rating: D+. This was a step up over last week’s show
but I really don’t like the way TNA seems to be going. It
seems that they’re going more towards the idea of talking and
drama rather than wrestling (9 matches combined in two weeks)
and focusing more on Bischoff and Hogan. Tonight they didn’t
go two minutes without talking about Hogan’s decision and
that’s not good when they’re coming up on the second biggest
show of the year. It wasn’t a bad show by any means, but I
don’t like the way things seem to be going.

Results
Velvet Sky b. Madison Rayne – In Yo Face
Matt Morgan vs. Crimson went to a double countout
Mr. Anderson b. Jeff Hardy – Mic Check
James Storm/Austin Aries b. Bully Ray/Bobby Roode – Last Call
to Ray

Remember to like me on Facebook at:

http://www.facebook.com/pages/kbwrestlingreviewscom/1179302949
74885?sk=wall
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With Roode In Blackface
Impact Wrestling
Date: March 15, 2012
Location: Impact Zone, Orlando, Florida
Commentators: Mike Tenay, Tazz

It’s the go home show for Victory Road which likely means that
we’ll see more of a build between Roode vs. Sting. Also we’ve
got Abyss running around (ok more like slowly walking) without
his mask, talking about how he’s looking for his “brother”.
That’s actually the most intriguing storyline on the show at
the moment. Also there’s probably going to be more in the
Bischoff saga. Let’s get to it.

We  open  with  a  recap  of  Sting  vs.  Roode.  Their  contract
signing is tonight. Shouldn’t that have been taken care of
more than three days before the PPV?

Here’s Storm to talk about Bobby Roode. Roode is selfish and
that’s what’s wrong with the world today: too many takers and
not enough givers. At Lockdown, he’s going to give, want and
take. He’s going to give Roode a whipping, Roode is going to
want mercy and he’s going to take the world title. Storm isn’t
sorry for Roode’s luck, because Roode is going to need all the
luck he can get.

Storm is about to leave but here’s Ray. Ray says he kicked a
chair into Storm’s head. Storm says he kicked Ray’s teeth down
his throat. Ray says kiss my calves and that Storm isn’t
making it to Lockdown. Storm goes into the aisle and wants to
fight right now. They argue for awhile and Gunner comes out
for some reason. He and storm get into it but suits and agents
come out to break it up. Storm had ankle surgery earlier this
week so hopefully he can go on Sunday.

Gail and Madison argue in the back even more and run into
Sting. He tells them to chill because he’s got Roode on his
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mind. Gail vs. Mickie tonight and Madison vs. Velvet.

Roode rants about Sting being in the main event.

Velvet Sky vs. Madison Rayne

Madison tries to jump Velvet during her entrance but Velvet
takes her down. No pigeons this week. Low dropkick gets two
for Sky and here comes Madison. Madison chokes her on the
ropes and hooks a cravate. That goes nowhere so Madison throws
her to the floor. Neckbreaker gets two back inside. Off to a
chinlock but Velvet comes back with a jawbreaker. Velvet comes
back  with  forearms,  a  clothesline  and  a  bulldog.  Madison
breaks up whatever Velvet was attempting out of a headlock.
Velvet tries an O’Connor Roll but Madison reverses into one of
her own and uses the tights for the pin at 4:00.

Rating: C-. Any match that ends with Velvet’s tights being
pulled up is a good thing. This wasn’t that bad and they
continue to be a million miles ahead of the Divas. Having four
minutes and some personalities help with that though. Not a
good match or anything but they weren’t horrible and the girls
looked hot, which is all you can ask for most of the time.

Morgan and Crimson debate whether it’s about money or wins.

Crimson vs. Samoa Joe

Joe pounds him into the corner and hits the enziguri in the
other corner. Knee drop gets two. Crimson comes back and takes
Joe down, hitting a running low boot for two. Off to the
Cravate and into a neckbreaker for two. Joe comes back with an
atomic drop and a backsplash for two. Snap powerslam gets two
for the Samoan. Crimson comes back with a spinebuster for two.
Crimson charges into the release Rock Bottom in the corner and
Joe loads up the MuscleBuster, but the partners get in a fight
on the floor. The distraction allows Crimson to spear Joe for
the pin at 4:31.



Rating: C+. I liked this more than I expected to. Sometimes
the idea is just to have guys use power moves on each other
and that’s what we had here. I’m pretty tired of this feud but
at least it’s probably getting close to being over. That being
said, I’m not sure where they go with Crimson after this feud
ends. He’s kind of stuck and he’s certainly not ready for the
title picture yet. Hard to say.

Aries has champagne and is up next.

Back and Aries is in the ring. He talks about how he’s now the
longest reigning X Champion ever and has a video about his
greatness. He thanks the other X guys for not being that good
and has a drink. Here’s Ion to interrupt. Zema says that last
week he beat Aries at his (Ion’s) own game. Give him the title
now, or Aries might suffer the same fate as Jesse Sorensen.
Aries lets Ion do the toast and the drink goes in Aries’ face.
Aries pours the rest of the bottle on him and throws Ion out
like trash.

Joseph Park (is it Park or Parks?) talks to Gunner but Gunner
blows him off.

We recap the proposal last week. The two of them are in the
back and discuss the wedding plans. They debate places they
could have the wedding. Yep, it’ll be in the ring.

Angle doesn’t like Garrett Bischoff or Jeff Hardy.

Sting says you’ll see every side of Sting’s personality and
career on Sunday.

Mickie James vs. Gail Kim

Mickie controls to start and throws her to the mat for two.
Out to the floor and Gail grabs the belt. She gets it knocked
out of her hands and Mickie brings her back in. Mickie tries
to hook a victory roll in the corner but Gail Stuns her leg to
take over. Gail works on the knee for a long while but gets



rolled up for two. Neckbreaker gets two for Mickie as does the
middle rope Press. Gail goes to the floor and this time the
belt shot works, getting the pin at 5:21.

Rating: C. This was better than the previous match but the
ending sucked. I guess they had to keep Mickie looking strong
for some reason but they couldn’t let the champion lose before
the PPV. Not a bad match and Mickie had a lot of upskirt shots
which is never a bad thing. Decent little match.

Anderson  is  in  the  back  and  Daniels/Kaz  bring  up  some
lemonade. They want to know what Anderson is doing in this
because he’s not involved. Also why pick AJ’s side instead of
theirs? There’s a tag match Sunday.

Christopher Daniels vs. Mr. Anderson

Tenay suggests that Kaz is suffering from Stockholm Syndrome
with Daniels. Anderson starts fast and sends Daniels to the
floor. Daniels is bleeding from the cheek a bit. Anderson
sends him into the barricade and then back inside. We talk
about  Joseph  Park  and  apparently  he’s  an  attorney  from
Chicago. Anderson gets a rollup for two but Daniels comes back
with a bridging northern lights suplex for two. A slingshot
moonsault eats knees though and Anderson hooks a neckbreaker
for two. Daniels tries something in the corner but gets caught
in the rolling fireman’s carry slam for two. Here’s Kaz but AJ
pulls him off the apron and knocks him to the back. Mic Check
gets the pin at 5:45.

Rating: C-. I’m not a fan of either of these guys and this was
no exception. I don’t really get the point of this feud, but
that might be because I’m tired of AJ vs. Daniels. For some
reason the people love it though and that’s why it keeps
happening. As for Anderson being AJ’s partner….I guess someone
had to.

Kurt Angle vs. Garrett Bischoff



This is a five minute challenge and the latest chapter in “How
many big stars can we put Garrett in the ring with in the
hopes that someone cares about him because the guy has NO
freaking talent but he’s Eric Bischoff’s son and since Eric
Bischoff never learned from Erik Watts or Vince McMahon and
doesn’t get that most people’s kids can’t freaking wrestle
he’s putting his son out there with guys like Hogan and Angle
when the kid can barely do anything beyond an armdrag but
that’s not his fault because really, would you say no to the
spot” story.

Angle dominates him and takes him to the mat with ease. He
hooks  a  chinlock  and  then  throws  Garrett  to  the  floor.
Bischoff gets in some right hands but gets caught in a snap
suplex on the floor. Angle suplexes him a lot as the clock
starts to run out. Garrett escapes the Angle Slam and throws
Kurt to the floor with thirty seconds to go. Angle hits the
Slam with 2 seconds left but the time expires.

Rating: D. So what was the point of this? Garrett can take a
beating for a long time, throw Kurt to the floor and not get
pinned even though he got killed? Knowing TNA, they’ll praise
him for being gutsy and accomplishing more than anyone thought
he could or some nonsense like that. I’m so tired of this, and
it’s really not Garrett’s fault.

Angle puts him in the ankle lock until Jeff makes the save.

The  Robs  have  nothing  to  say  but  there’s  another  open
challenge  this  Sunday.

We run down the card for Sunday and Sting vs. Roode is no
holds barred.

James Storm vs. Gunner

They slug it out to start and Gunner goes to the eyes. Gunner
takes over quickly and throws Storm to the floor for a bit.
Back in and Gunner cranks on the neck as Ray tells Gunner to



put  his  fist  into  Storm’s  head.  Storm  comes  back  with
clotheslines and forearms followed by the Codebreaker (now
dubbed Closing Time). Last Call ends this at 3:51.

Rating: D+. Not much here but it’s good to have Storm get a
win like this before the match on Sunday. Gunner is still
almost entirely worthless in important matches but having him
as a jobber to the stars isn’t a bad idea. Storm continues to
look like a star in the last few months and hopefully he gets
the title at Lockdown as he should.

Video on Roode vs. Sting and their match at Victory Road.

Both Sting and Roode are in the ring for the contract signing.
Both sign and then Roode has something to say. He remembers
becoming the world champion and every day since then, Sting
has been a thorn in his side. Twenty two years ago Sting won
his first world title and had everything going for him. Now
Sting is jealous of Roode because he sees himself 22 years ago
but even better. Sting is always around stealing the spotlight
from the younger guys and why?

Sting isn’t as young as he used to be and is getting older and
slower. He wears face paint to hide what he sees because he
knows he doesn’t have it anymore. This is all Roode talking in
case that wasn’t clear. On Sunday, Roode is going to expose
him for someone that should have left a long time ago.

Sting stands up and puts paint on his face but Roode says he’s
not afraid of it. Now Sting puts the paint on Roode’s face and
beats him up, destroying his knee in the process with kicks.
He clotheslines Roode to the floor to end the show.

Overall Rating: B-. This wasn’t much as its own show but it
built up the PPV quite well. Now that being said, I’m not
particularly interested in the show on Sunday. It couldn’t be
more of a filler PPV before the major show in Lockdown anyway
but that means it has no expectations, which usually tend to
be better shows. It should be somewhat entertaining though.



Results
Madison Rayne b. Velvet Sky – Rollup with a handful of tights
Crimson b. Samoa Joe – Spear
Gail Kim b. Mickie James – Pin after a shot with the Knockouts
Title Belt
Mr. Anderson b. Christopher Daniels – Mic Check
Kurt Angle vs. Garrett Bischoff went to a time limit draw
James Storm b. Gunner – Last Call

Remember to like me on Facebook at:

http://www.facebook.com/pages/kbwrestlingreviewscom/1179302949
74885?sk=wall


